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(Whereupon, the following
proceedings commenced at
5:30 o'clock p.m.)

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Can everybody hear me
in the back? I guess we should get started. It's
5:30.

Good evening, ladies and gentlemen. My
name is Gil Grossi. I am the Independent Hearing

Officer who will be presiding over this public

hearing on the proposed closure of Miriam Canter

Midd1e School. Since we have two hours allotted
for the meeting, the way I'm going to start this is
allot one hour -- wait a minute, it's not on again.
If you can't hear me, tell me. This silly device
has turned itself off forlsome reason. Can you
hear me without the device?

VOICES: Yes.

A VOICE: No.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: A1l right. Let's try
this one.

Since we have two hours assigned for the

meeting, I'm going to start out by assigning an
hour to the Chicago Board of Education, an hour to

the public, but if the Board does not use their

N S e
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1 full hour, I will let the public use the remaining

2 portion of their time.
3 The only rules I really have tonight are
4 that everyone be civil and respectful and abide by

5 the time 1imits. I was a judge for 23 years so I'm

T e

g

6 used to Tistening to both sides of every issue
7 which is exactly what T intend to do tonight. %
8 I'm going to turn the floor over to the

9 attorney for the Chicago Board of Education. Now

10 the reason why they get to go first is because

11 they're the ones who are proposing the ciosure.

12 ' So, at this time, counsel for the Board. I
13 MS. JACKSON: Thank you. Your Honor, my name ;
14 is Wynter Jackson. That's spellied W-y-n-t-e-r, §
15  Last name Jackson, J-a-c-k-s-o0-n; and, as you ?
16  already stated, I am an attorney with the Chicago §
17 Board of Education's Law Department. ' g
18 I'm appearing before you this evening in ;
19 connection with the proposal of the Chief Executive i

20 Officer, or the CEO, of the Chicago Public Schools i
21 to close Miriam G. Canter Middle School, or Canter, 2
22 and welcome returning students at Wiliiam H. Ray

23 Elementary School or Bret Harte Elementary School.

e S T

24 At this time, I would Tike to tender to
5
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'
1 you and ask that you would enter into the record %
2 the CEO's compiled Exhibit Number 1, a copy of %
3 which I have already tendered to Madam Court %
4  Reporter. é
5 The CEO's compiled Exhibit Number 1 1is a ?
6 binder of documents being submitted for your %
7 consideration in support of the CEO's proposal. A §
8 copy of this binder is also available for public é
9 viewing bn the podium to my left. z

10 The binder consists of evidence in the %

11 form of documents and written statements %

12  demonstrating that the CEO's proposal complies with Z

13 the requirements of the ITlinois School Code and g

14  the CEQ's Guidelines for Sch001 Actions. %

15 Specifically, the written statements in é

16  the documents demonstrate the following: %

17 In Tab A, the binder includes notice z

18 letters to the parents and guardians of students, %

19  school staff members and Local School Council %

20 members at Cantor, Ray, and Harte. %

21 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Pardon me, can I have é

22  the binder now? %

23 MS. JACKSON: Sure. For the record, I have %

24  tendered the CEQ's compiled Exhibit Number 1 to the6 %




7

1 Hearing Officer, and you'll notice that at Tab A
2 the binder includes notice letters to the parents
3 and guardians 6f students, school staff members,
4 and Local School Council members at Canter, Ray,
5 and Harte which all are accompanied by draft

6 transition plans. The notice letters and draft

7 transition plan describe the following:

8 Number 1, it describes the Basis for the
9 proposal. Number 2, how the proposal meets the
10 criteria of the guidelines. Number 3, it

11 identifies supports for student safety énd

12 security, academics, social and emotional needs,
13 and specific supports for students with

14 disabilities, students in temporary living:

15 situations, and English-language learners. And
16  Number 4, it identifies the student’'s option to
17 enroll in a higher performing school, provides

18 information on choice of schools, and identifies
19  transportation.

20 Tab A also includes the notice of the

21 scheduled community meetings and hearings published
22 in the newspaper along with affidavits attesting to
23  the delivery of notice to Canter, Ray, and Harte,
24  parents or guardians, school staff, Local School
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Council members, and elected officials.

Finally, Mr. Hearing Officer, Tab A
includes an affidavit attesting to proper
publication of the following: 1, the list of
qualified independent hearing officers and draft
Guidelines for School Actions before November 1st.
Number 2, the finalized Guidelines for School
Actions following a 21-day public commeht period.
Number 3, the proposals before March 31st and at
least 15 calendar days before the first community
meeting. And Number 4, summaries from those
community meetings within five days after the
meeting.

At Tab E, Mr. Hearing Officer, the binder
includes the I1linois School Code provisions
designating the powers of the Board and outiines
the process for school actions. This tab also
includes the Board's Poiicy on School Performance,
Remediation, and Probation for the 2011 and 2012
school year and the Policy on the Review and
Establishment of School Attendance Boundaries.

Also at Tab E are the Chicago Public

Schools Space Utilization Standards and the CEO's

Guidelines for School Actions for the 2012 and 2013

T e e

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc,
Chicago, ITlinois (312) 263-0052

e P e T e

e e

T D

2
i
e
#

8|




1 school year. And, finally, Tab E includes the

e

2 CEO;S Procedures for Public Hearings on Proposed

3  School Closings. %
4 The final tab, Tab C, of the binder E

-
5 dincludes written evidence in support of the CEO's :

6 proposal. Tab C contains the transcripts and
7 summaries from the two community meetings to elicit

8 public comment held at a location that was

9 convenient to the Canter, Harte, and Ray Schools

3
2
)
i
&

10" communities. Tab C also includes the written

i

11- statement of witnesses you'll hear from this E
12  evening, Ashley Richardson along with her %
: . é
13  presentation demonstrating Canter's {

14  underutilization and the space available at both
15 the Ray and Harte facilities to welcome students

16  without exceeding their individual enroliment

17 efficiency range. And it also includes a map of

18 the proposed attendance area boundary change. %
19 And, finally, Tab C includes the written i

20 statement of John Price, the CEO's second witness
21 along with documents demonstrating both Ray and

22 Harte status as higher performing schools and

I e S e e e e

23 outlines the supports that will be offered to

R SRR

24  students as they transition.
91
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1 And so as I've already tendered the CEO's %

2 compiled Exhibit Number 1, I respectfully request i

3 that it be admitted into the record. %

4 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: It will be admitted. |

5 MS. JACKSON: And, at this time, your Honor, I %

6 would like to now introduce the CEO's %

i

7 representative, Ashley Richardson, who will make a E

8 statement in support of the proposal, and you can %

9 find that statement at Tab 21 of the binder. %

10 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Ashley Richardson. %
11 MS. JACKSON: Before Ms. Richardson begins, we %
12  would Tike to announce that we do have trans]atioﬁ .é
13 services for anyone who needs those. If someone 3
14 needs a sign language interpreter, we ask that you z
15 let a CPS émp]oyee know, over to my right with her 2
16 hand raised, and we can get someone for you. And é
17 we also have Spanish interpretation here. %
18 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay, thank you. ;
19 MS. RICHARDSQN: Good evening, your Honor. My 2
20 name is Ashley Richardson, A-s-h-1-e-y, 2
21 R-i-c-h-a-r-d-s-o-n. I am a Portfolio Planner for ;
22 the Chicago Public Schools. I have been in this §
23 position since June of 2012. As a Portfolio %
24  Planner, I manage strategic planning to improve the 2
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efficient utilization of CPS facilities.

Prior to joining CPS, I worked as an
analyst and manager at Kraft Foods before obtaining
my master's of education in education policy and
management at the Harvard Graduate School of
Education.

I have been asked to appear at this
hearing today to convey to you, the parents, and
the community as well as interested members of the
public in attendance information regarding the
space utilization of the Canter facility with
respect to the proposal to close Canter.

According to the Chief Executive Officer's
guidelines for the 2012-2013 school year, the CEO
may propose to close a school if it is
underutilized based on CPS's Space Utilization
Standards and student enrollment numbers recorded
on the 20th day of attendance for the 2012-2013
school year. The CEQO may 0n1y.propose a closure if
the impacted students have the option to enroll in
a higher performing school and the resulting space
utilization after the closure will not exceed the
facility's enrollment efficiency range as defined

by the CPS Space Utilization Standards.
11
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I will discuss the details regarding the

space utilization of this proposal while my

colleague, John Price, will discuss the performance

of the welcoming schools and highlight the supports

being offered in the draft transition plan.

Canter is currently located at 4959 South
Blackstone Avenue. Canter is a middle school that
as of the 20th day of attendance for the 2012-2013
school year serves 228 students in 7th and 8th
grades.

To understand the enrollment efficiency
range of the facility, Chicago Public Schools
utilizes its Space Utilization Standards which are

located in your binder at Tab 14. The enrollment

efficiency range is plus or minus 20 percent of the

facility's +ideal enrollment. For e1émentary school

facilities, the ideal enrollment is defined by the

number of allotted homerooms multiplied by 30. The

number of allotted homerooms is approximately 76 to

77 percent of the total classrooms available.
As.an elementary school's enrollment

increases above the efficienpy range, a school may

be considered overcrowded as programming options

are reduced or compromised. As an elementary
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1 school's enrollment decreases below the efficiency g
2 range, a school may be considered underutilized as

3 classrooms are unused or poorly programmed making

T RS S R T SRR

4 the use of limited resources less effective.

5 A typical elementary school facility has a

§

6 total of 39 classrooms. Therefore, the number of
7 allotted homerooms approximately 76 to 77 percent

8 of 39 is 30 classrooms. Multiplying 30 classrooms

9 by 30 equals the ideal enrcollment number of 900. §
10 Finally, the enrollment efficiency range %
11 is plus or minus 20 percent of 900 which is 720 to ;
12 1,080. If a school in this typical elementary g
13 school facility bad an enrollment below 720, it é
14 | would be considered underutilized. Alternatively,

15 if the school's enrollment was above 1,080, it
16  would be overcrowded.

|
|
|
%

|

17 There are 17 total classrooms within the

18 Canter facility. Approximately 76 to 77 percent of

19  this number is 13, the number of allotted i
20  homerooms. This number multiplied by 30 yields the ?
21 ideal enroliment of the facility which is 390, As Z
22  such, the enrollment efficiency range of the Canter E
23 facility is between 312 and 468 students. §
24 As I stated, the enrollment of Canter as i %

B e e e
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of the 20th day of attendance for the 2012-2013
school year is 228. This number is below the
enrollment efficiency range and, thus, the school
is underutilized.

The CEO has proposed that students from
Canter be welcomed at Witliam H. Ray Elementary, or
Ray, and Bret Harte Elementary School, or Harte.
Because there are multiple welcoming schools
designated for Canter, as a guide to Canter
parents, I would 1ike to explain the details of the
proposéd student reassignment plan.

Parents of returning Canter students can
determine which of the two welcoming schools their
students are reassigned to in one of three ways:
First, by checking with the principal. The
principal of Canter has been provided a list of all
Canter students and their designated welcoming
school. Second, by checking with staff tonight.
Immediately following the conclusion of this
hearing, staff will share student specific
designated welcoming school assignments with
parents. Third, by mail. Letters to all Canter
parents will be sent to the student's home address

of record with the same 1nf0rmétion.

14

A L A A s T T o r’mwwé..h.uh\\“.cﬁr;{vq"m,_z,%

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, ITlinois (312) 263-0052

e

e P N b R

T

T s

i
-

P e T e e e e

BT T T

T e e e T S S




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

For Canter 7th grade students who
currently Tive within the Canter attendance area,
their assigned welcoming school is the school whose
future attendance area boundary they will reside
in, either Ray or Harte. I will describe the
proposed attendance area boundary adjustments in a
few moments.

For Canter 7th graders who currently live
outside of the Canter attendance area, their
assigned welcoming school was chosen based on
proximity to the student's home address and
availability of space.

If this proposal was approved by the Board
of Education for the City of Chicago, the resulting
space utilization will not exceed the enrollment
efficiency ranges of Ray or Harte as defined by the
CPS Space Utilization Standards.

Ray has 38.5 classrooms. Please note that
the 0.5 indicates the presence of one or more small
classrooms. Approximately 76 to 77 percent of this
number is 29, the number of allotted homerooms.
This number multiplied by 30 yields the ideal
enrollment of the facility which is 870. As such,

the enrollment efficiency range of the Ray facility

15 |
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1 is between 696 and 1,044 students. Ray currently
2 has 676 students enrolled.

3 Harte has 16 classrooms. Approximately 76
4 to 77 percént of this number 1is 12, the number of
5 allotted homerooms. This number muitiplied by 30
6 vyields the ideal enrollment of the facility which
7 1is 360. As such, the enrollment efficiency range
8 of the Harte facility is between 288 and 432

9 students. Harte currently has 328 students

10 enrolled.

11 To éemonstrate that each of the two

12 welcoming schools will operate within the

13 enrollment efficiency range if the Board approves
14  the closure of Canter and to fully explain the

15  enrollment trends associated with these schools, I
16 would Tike to direct your attention to the screen.
17 Projected is a slide which shows the

18 enroliment trend of Ray and Canter. Green hash

19  Tines show the enrollment efficiency range of the
20 Ray facility and a circle representing the combined
21 projected enrollment for 2013-2014. As you can

22 see, the 2013-2014 projected enrollment of Ray

23 combined with Canter students projected to be

24 reassigned to Ray is 789. This projected combined

16 |
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enrollment fallis within the efficiency range of the
Ray facility.

Projected now is a slide that shows the
enroliment trend Qf Harte and Canter. Green hash
1ines show the enroliment efficiency range of the
Harte facility and a circie representing the
combined projected enrollment for 2013-14. As you
can see, the 2013-2014 projected enrollment of
Harte éombined with Canter students projected to be
reassigned to Harte is 391. This projected
combined enrollment falls within the efficiency
range of the Harte facility.

Students currently enrolled at Canter will
receive transportation in the form of shuttie buses
for all returning Canter students who are assigned
to Harte or to Ray. The shuttle bus will provide
transportation to Canter, to Ray, and to Harte
until all Canter students graduate from their
welcoming school of Hérte or Ray.

If Canter is closed, the CEQO is also
proposing that Canter's attendance area be
reassigned to Ray located at 5631 South Kimbark
Avenue and Harte located at 1556 East 56th Street

at the end of the current school year. A map

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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1 showing the proposed boundary change 1is located in
2  your binder at Tab 23.

3 Copies of this map were available tonight
4 at the registration desk.

5 In proposing this boundary change, several
6  factors were considered as outlined in the Review

7 and Establishment of School Attendance Boundaries

8 Policy including, but not Timited to, the

9 capacities of Ray and Harte, geographic barriers,
10 travel time, distance traveled, and program

11 considerations.

12 Notwithstanding this boundary change, 1

13 want to reiterate that all students enrolled

14 currently at Canter will be provided with their

15 designated welcoming school should the Board

16  approve this proposal.

17 You will next hear from my colleague,

18 John Price, who will discuss the performance of Ray
19 and Harte and highlight the proposed transition
20 efforts. Thank you, your Honor. This concludes my
21 statement.

22 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: A1l right. Thank you.
23 MS. JACKSON: Your Honor, at this time, the CEO
24 would 1ike to introduce its seqond witness, '8
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Mr. John Price, who will make a statement 1in
support of the proposal and you can find his
statement at Tab 24 of the binder.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: John Price.

MR. PRICE: Good evening, your Honor.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Good evening.

MR. PRICE: My name 1is John Price, J-o-h-n,
P-r-i-c-e. I am the Chief of Schools for the
Chicago Public Schools Burnham Park Elementary
Network.

Chicago Public Schools are divided up into
elementary and high school networks. Network
offices are run by a chief of schools, and we
provide support and oversight for the schools
assigned to us on behalf of the CEO. Canter,
Harte, and Ray are within the Burnham Park
Elementary Network, and I'm responsible for the
support and oversight of Harte and Ray on behalf of
the CEO. I have been the Chief of Schools for the
Burnham Park Elementary Network since February of
2012.

By way of background, I have been an

educator for approximately 18 years. 1 began

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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elementary, middle school, and college levels.

I've also worked as an assistant principa1 and a
principal where I 1ed efforts to significantly
close the achievement gap for students. Currently,
I serve as the Chief of Elementary Schools for the
Burnham Park Network managing 35 schools with
approximately 13,000 students. I hold a bachelor's
degree from Stanford University and a master's of
education specializing in administration and
leadership from the University of ITlinois at
Chicago.

As you have already heard, Canter fits the
criteria of the Chief Executive Officer's
Guidelines for School Actions because it is
underutilized based on CPS'Space Utilization
Standards and student enrolliment numbers recorded
on the 20th attendance day for the 2012-2013 school
year.

Canter students will be welcomed by Harte
located at 1556 East 56th Street and Ray located at
5631 South Kimbark Avenue. The Harte and Ray
facilities have enough space to welcome the Canter
students, and the resulting combined enrollment

will not exceed the facility's efficiency range.
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As my colleague, Ashley Richardson,
testified, current Canter students will be
reassigned to either Harte or Ray depending on the
geographic boundary of their home address or for
out-of-area students, the proximity of their home
address to the school and the availability of

space.

If this proposal is approved, my staff and

I will work with families to ensure that all
éurrent Canter students are prepared to start at
their new school on the first day this fall.

When Canter students are welcomed by the
Harte and Ray administrations, staff members and
students, they will be attending a higher
performing school based upon the CE0's Guidelines
for School Actions. One way that the CEO's
Guidelines fTor School Actions define a higher
performing school is if a school receives a higher
1e§e1 on the Performance Policy for the 2011 and
2012 school year.

Under the CPS Performance Policy located
in your binder at Tab 12, each school receives an
annual rating based upon its performance on a

variety of student outcome measures including
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Chicago, I1linois (312) 263-0052

R R A P

P i e T

T

R T AT R e

S AR

S A e e e o

B

e T R e T

S B A P R e B T R R

S R R e

B e e i

R e B B R A S A o S e oy L LR




:
1 standardized test scores and student attendance. 2

2 | District wide, schools designated Level 1 are the g

3  highest performing, and schools designated lLevel 3 %

4 are the lowest performing. %

5 Canter received a Level 3 rating for the ?

6 2011-2012 school year while Harte and Ray both %

7 received Level 2 ratings. %

8 The Pérformance Policy reports reflecting g |
9 these levels are included in the binder of % i
10  documents that you have received at Tab 25, é

11 The notices of Canter, Harte, and Ray's %

12  Performance Policy status for the 2011-2012 school : !

it

13 year are included in the binder of documents that Z
14 you have received also at Tab 25. Please note that %
15  the Performance Policy ratings for the 2011 and %
16 2012 school year appear under the 2012 and 2013 %
17  header on these reports as these ratings are used %
18  to determine each school's accountability status 2
19  for the 2012 and 2013 school year. %
20 If this proposal is approved, students i
21 will receive additional supports at Canter during %
22  the remainder of this school year and at Harte and Z
23 Ray next year, and thé Network will provide %
24  assistance to ease the transition process as much - %

.
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1 as possible. CPS has developed a plan dedicating %
2 additional resources to address any safety concerns %
3 and to fulfill students’' academic, social and £
4 emotional, and other individual needs. ?
5 The draft transition plan explaining these %
6 additional resources was sent home to a11 families %
7 affected by this proposal and is located in your é
8 binder at Tab 1. CPS will publish final transition %
9 plans if the Board approves this broposa? which ?
10 will incorporate feedback from community meetings, g
11 this hearing, and additional ‘input received. %
12 The CPS Office of Safety and Security, or ;
13 0SS, has worked with the Chicago Police Department, |
14  Department of Family and Support Services, local %
15  community groups and faith partners, elected %

16 officials, and other sister agencies to develop a
17 plan for the safe transition of students. If this |
18  proposal is approved, 0SS will take the following

19 steps: f

T T e T ot I

20 First, 0SS will receive and update school
21 safety audits, security personnel allocations, and
22 ~ school safety technology systems to make é
23 enhancements as appropriate. Second, 0SS will be

24 available to address specific safety concerns
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raised by students and staff. Third, 0SS will
provide safe passage supports for students and
staff traveling to and from school. Safe passage
workers wear identifiable vests and stand on
designated street corners to monitor students'
safety during their travel to school in the morning
and home in the afternoon. Prior to the start of
the 2013-2014 schoo} year, 0SS w111.work with the
Harte and Ray administrations and the community to
designate specific intersections for safe passage
supports.

Additionally, students will receive
academic supports as they transition including the
following:

First, a principal transition coordinator,
or PTC, has been assigned to help the principal of
Canter maintain academic rigor for the remainder of
the school year and ensure a smooth transition to
Harte and Ray. PTCs are former principals or other
administrators of significant experience whp will
be a resource for the administration and ensure
continuity of support for faculty and students.

Second, the Harte and Ray administrations

will receive comprehensive student specific data on

24
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all transitioning students to allow staff to
proactively identify individual student needs and
to prepare to meet those needs.

Third, I will set aside dedicated time to
hold office hours and will welcome families and
students affected by this action to discuss
concerns and educational options. My office hours
would be Tuesday mornings from 9 a.m. to 10 a.m.,
and Friday afternoons from 4 p.m. until 6 p.m. I
will hold my office hours in the Colman office
building located at 4655 South Dearborn beginning
Tuesday, the 23rd of April.

Fourth, principals will receive
discretionary resources to provide direct academic
support to students. For example, these funds may
be used to provide an instructional coach, teacher
leader, or to obtain an academic tutoring position
or program for sfudents in either reading or math.
I will support and approve the principals as they
consider how to use these resources and approve
their selections once the decisions are made.

Students will also receive social and
emotional supports to help them adjust to a new

school environment including the following: First

1

25
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1 CPS will help school staff members faci1itate
2 intervention groups or Peace Circles and to helping
3 students work through concerns associated with the
4 transition.
5 Second, CPS will help staff members
6 implement resforatﬁve practices such as peer
7 7 circles or peer juries to encourage peer-to-peer
8 problem-solving and rééo1ut10n.
9 Third, groupé of students fn need of more
10 individualized attention will be provided with
11 access to highly structured interventions.
12 And fourth, to foster an environment that
13 is both supportive and inclusive for all students,
14  CPS will provide resources to the Harte and Ray
15 leadership to implement culture-building activities
16 such as staff Tuncheons and feam—bui?ding
17 activities. Resources will also be provided to
18 sponsor activities such as school visits for
19 families, coffee chats with the principal, picnics,
20 field trips or other parent meetings to help
21 transitioning families get to know their new
22 school.
23 Students currently enrolled at Canter will
24 receive transportation in the form of shuttle buses
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1 for all returning Canter students who are assigned g
2 to Harte or to Ray. The shuttle bus will provide §
3 transportation from Canter to Harte and to Ray and i
4  back to Canter at the end of the day. The shuttle ;
5 bus will continue until all current Canter students E
6 graduate from their welcoming school of Harte or %
7 Ray. g
8 Finally, addifidna? transition supports i
9 will be provided to ensure that Canter students who §

10  have unique needs or circumstances are adequately

|
-
H
i

11 supported in this transition including students

12 with diverse learning needs, students in temporary %

g
13 living situations, English-language learners, and i
14 early childhood participants. These additiocnal g

15  supports are described in more detail in the draft
16 transition plan located in your binder at Tab 1.
17 In conclusion, Canter is underutilized.

18 The‘combined enrollment of students at the Harte

T T D T T

19 and Ray faciliities will not exceed the faciiities'
20 enroliment efficiency range, and Harte and Ray are
21 higher performing schools. The CEO believes this

22  proposed school closure will help the district

g T e T

23 better serve all students and is prepared to assist

24  students with additional supports as they ﬁ
27 |
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1 transition.’ %
2 Thank you for your time and attendance. i
3 This concludes my statement. %
4 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I just have one %
5 question for Mr. Price. What about the teachers? %
6 Is there any plan for the teachers in terms of ;
7 where the teachers from Canter will be going? Are §
8 any of them going to Ray or Harte? %
9 MR. PRICE: Your Honor, we can provide a more é
10  comprehensive answer, but my understanding of the g
11 union contract is that current teachers at Canter %
12  who are tenured who receive the two highest %
13  performance ratings; superior and excellent, will %
14 be able to follow students according to the numbers %
15 of students that enroll at Harte and Ray. g
16 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. Thank you. _?
17 MR. PRICE: Any other questions? ?
18 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: No. %
19 MS. JACKSON: Thank you, your Honor. At this i
20  time, that concludes -- that concludes the CEQ's é
21 presentation of support of the proposal. If you g
22  have any additional questions, we would be happy tQ §
23 answer them now. At this time, we conclude. Thank %
24  you. §
28 |
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HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: No, I don't. All
right. Well, since the Board of Education took
only one-half hbur, that leaves an hour and a half
left for public which 1is good. I know this 1is an
emotional issue, and I'm trying to get as many of
you to have your say as we can.

Just as you did at the community meetings,
unfortunately, we have to have a two-minute Timit.
There's a timekeeper over there. I would ask you
to honor that as much as you can so that everybody
here who wants to say something will have a right
to say that and have an opportunity to do that.

We have the sign-in sheets. So I guess
what I'm going to do is I'm going to go down the
sign-in sheet and gét to as many as we can get to
within the remaining allotted time.

So I understand we have two aldermen
present and certainly if they wish to speak at any
time they wish to, let me.know, if you want to
speak now or you want to wait. Alderman Burns and
Alderman Hairston. I will leave that up to you.
Let me know. Whenever you want to speak.

ALDERMAN HAIRSTON: I wasn't going to go ahead.

I was going to cede to the community.
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1 This was a really interesting |
2 presentation. I didn't realize that this was about %
3 children. I thought this was about numbers. And I %
4 really don't understand who is paying for these :
5 newly created positions. I do not understand how i
6 you can just decide that we're going to send kids E
7 to either Ray or Harte, not having any formula ?
8 since you're so fond of these formulas and how you _
8 make the parents choose which school. I don't know ;
10  that. ?
11 Mr. Price, office hours downtown? Really? g
i

12 You haven't even been effective at communicating g
13 with the community or me and, thus far, I do not £
14 believe that you intend to do so. g
15 Over the past two weeks, I have attended §
16 eight CPS community meetings, two concerning §
17  Bret Harte, Ray, and Canter. I have listened to g
18  the parents, staff, and students of these schools %
19 talk about fhe reasons that Canter should stay open %
20 with Bret Harte and Ray remaining as it is. £

e T

21 But as I was listening to their heartfelt
22 remarks, I couldn't help but feel that all of these

23 meetings were an absolute farce. It was a sham.

R

24  You've been holding these meetings in here merely 7
30 |
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because legally you all have to.

Clearly, there is no real concern for the
children because if you were concerned about the
children, you would not have children traveling
over a mile outside of their community leaving
teachers where they had established viable
relationships, relationships that haQe produced
students truly interested in Tearning, students
whose grades and social skills have been greatly
augmented by those relationships.

And how are the receiving schools to
improve their educational future with an additional
200 students? This is in addition to the children
who will be leaving Shoesmith which, by the way, is
just a block away from Canter, and also attending
Ray and Bret Harte.

Students will also have to pass Kozminski
and, of course, beloved Murray.

A1l of these omissions were glaring.
You're going to integrate two different cultures.
How are you prepared to handle that? I haven't
heard that. There are already existing safety and
security concerns at both Ray and Harte. Parents

are illegally parking cars, blocking traffic,

31
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bringing things to a halt, preventing neighbors
from getting in and out of their homes, people are

in their backyards, the kids are throwing the

trash, blocking up lanes on Stony Island. I see no

plan. As a matter of fact, Ray didn't even have a

plan and still today does not have a plan.

Oh, but, wait, they got -- they've had two

principals within one week.

CPS pulled the crossing guards from Ray
and from Bret Harte. When are those coming back?
I didn't see that. I didn't hear that.

So all of these existing problems will
just be exacerbated by admitting additional
students. That's the plan that I need to see from
CPS. Those are the numbers that I need to have.

Have we even taiked about the kids
congregating on 57th Street which is only two ways
and dismissal of Ray, Bret Harte, and the Raab
(phonetic) School, K through high school, all at

the same time? CPS has said that is not their job

to do, and the University of Chicago has said it is

not their job to do. I would like to know what
ptan CPS has for making sure that all of our

children are safe. Who's going to control and

B B o e e e e
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1 monitor? _z
2 A11 CPS appears to be concerned about is i
3 the bottom line, not the children. As I've said 5
4 before, this transition plan is moving far too 5
5 fast. You have insulted the sfudents, parents, and g
6 staff by trying to rush this through. ?
7 Life-altering decisions were made without their é
8 impact or knowledge and without the impact -- or %
9 without the knowledge of communicating with the i
10 Tocal elected officials. %
£ You are not going to be able to play with f
12 the lives of our children. 1I'm going to continue %
13  to stand and fight with the people against this E
14  action plan, and I will represent their concerns i
15  with the utmost of my ability. The fight is not g
16 over. 2
17 ~You all created a criteria to meet your ;
18 needs and to close schools. The boundary changes %
19  that you have are to meet your needs, not about %
20 educating the children. The travel times that you %
21 have, I don't know what they are because I didn't §
22 hear them in your report. You're just bussing 2
23 children to other areas. g
24 And the two principals in Ray 1in one weeké3 é
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which 1is supposed to be a welcoming school, what
kind of welcome is that?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Al11 right. Thank you,
Alderman. Is there a second alderman who wishes to
speak at this time?

ALDERMAN BURNS: Yes. Good evening. Thank
you, your Honor. My name is William Burns,
W-i-1-1-i-a-m, last name, B-u-r-n-s. I am the
Alderman of the 4th Ward. Shoesmith and Canter are
both located in the 4th Ward.

Let me, first of all, state there is
nothing more traumatic and unsettling to a
community than to lose a school. There are several
feeder schools that are impacted by this decision.
I have had the opportunify to meet with the Hyde
Park Harris group. I met with every principal 1in
the 4th Ward that is impacted by these changes in
terms of Shoesmith, Reavis, and Robinson Elementary
Schools. 1I've also had the opportunity to work
closely with the Bronzeville Community Actidn
Council, CPS Network Chief and Intergovernmental
Affairs on a number of concerns the community has.

There are still questions as my colleague

of the 5th Ward pointed out that need to be

34
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answered. I am concerned greatly about the
immediate closure of:Canter School. I believe the
7th graders who are currently attending Canter
School should be allowed to graduate from Canter
School for 8th grade. I believe it's a very
difficult challenge to figure out what school your
child should attend in 8th grade and then make
another decision about what high school they should
be attending. Sc that's one thing.

The second thing is I think Shoesmith
needs the time to adequéte1y plan for 7th grade and
8th grade being added to the school, and also, as
we deal with Reavis and Robinson Elementary School,
to figure out the kinds of services and the kind of
programming at the school that will be attractive
to the parents who have children who live in the
attendance boundary for Shoesmith. Because right
now, the challenges that the children who are going
to Shoesmith are children who Tive in the Reavis
and Robinson attendance boundaries, and‘the
children who do live in the Shoesmith boundary opt

not to attend that school.

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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So we have to figure out how to create i
high quality neighborhood schools for Kenwood, West |
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Kenwood, and North Kenwood/QOaktand. And that's

'going to take some time.

Last, but not least, I look forward to
working with all interested parties 1in working
together to change the way we fund public schools
in the State of Illinois. We cannot continue to
rely on the local property tax in Chicago as the

major source of revenue for public schools. For

too long, Springfield has not done its job to fund é
our public schools and neither has the federal %
government. And those are facts that cannot be E
ignored. f
As we deal with these -- because we're g

making these decisions as a consequence of a failed ;
system of public school finance. Until we change %
that, we're going to be right back in this spot %
year after year after year. And we will not have ;
the high quality schools that the people of the é
City of Chicago deserve just as much as the folks g
at New Trier, just as much as the folks in the %
western suburbs. %
So with that, I thank you for your time. §

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. At this z
point, we're going to start with Number 1 on the a6 g

S P A DR er e
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1 Tist then, Howard Fishbein.

2 MR. FISHBEIN: Yes. Good evening, ladies and

3 geht1emen, Mr. Hearing Officer. My name is

4 Howard Fishbein, H-o-w-a-r-d, F-i-s-h-b-e-i-n. I
> am a teacher at Canter Middle School. 1I've worked
6 there for nine years. 1I've taught in the field of
7 education for 20'years. I have a bachelor's from

8 the University of Il1linois, a master's of education
g from the University of Illinois, Urbana, and I did
10 Ph.b. work at Michigan State university.

11 At this time, I would like to submit, if I
12 could, Exhibit A.

13 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I will accept any

14  document anybody wants to give me.

15 MR. FISHBEIN: I would say you are about to

16 hear a very compelling case to keep open Canter

17 Middle School, a wonderful séhoo1 that really

18  works.

19 But before we begin our presentation, we
20 must issue a formal protest. _The representatives
21 of CPS just spoke for about 30 minutes

22 uninterrupted to lay out their case beautifully
23 with PowerPoint and everything. By contrast,
24  Canter Middle School and its community supporters a7

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, I1linois (312) 263-0052

R e G

T

=

R

T = R

R

R

T o e R R e g e

ST T e

R




:
1 will not be afforded that same opportunity. %
2 Instead, we will be forced to plead our case in %
3 two-minute sound bites. Just think about it. Is g
4 that fair? Is that legitimate? Does that even g
5 meet the spirit of the law? g
6 The intention of a law must be to gather ;
7 all the pertinent data and the best proposals %
8 regarding this school action. Most precisely, this %
9 procesé'must move us to do the very best we can for §

10 the children of Chicago and the children of our g

11 community. %

12 With that in mind, one can see that there %

13 are three distinct parties which must be heard é

14 from: CPS, Canter and its community, and the §

15 general public. The first two, CPS and Canter, are i

16 coherent entitieé, each with specialized %

17 information the other does not have. The third §

18 party, the public, 1is 1nd1v1dué1ized. g

19 It makes sense that the individualized g

20 entity receives individualized chunks of time to

21 speak perhaps two minutes per person. But that

22 treatment simply does not make sense for a coherent %
23 entity with specialized information. g
24 If we are serious about doing the best we |
38 |
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can for our children, we need to hear fully, not
only from CPS but aiso from Canter. Therefore, we
strongly request tﬁat you, sir, immediately change
the procedures for this hearing. Allow Canter and
its community to speak uninterrupted for the same
amount of time as CPS. 1In other words, equal time
in an equal manner. If we make this change right
now, all parties including --

TIMEKEEPER: Can you please conclude?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Hold on a second.

MR. FISHBEIN: -- all parties inc1ud1ng the

public will receive their due process.

Mr. Hearing Officer, we await your
response. -

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: The rules have not
been set by me. The rules are preset. So I'm
abiding by the same rules as any hearing that's
going on fof all 54 schools, the same. I'm not
going to make an exception for one school. |

MR. FISHBEIN: Sir, may I ask, who set these
rules?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: They're set by the
proposed rules by the Board. So that's -- all

right. I'm going to have to ask you to yield the

39
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1 floor at this point. I'm going to deny your

2 request respectfully. There's 101 people here. So

3 even at 2 minutes, that would be 220 minutes,

4  whatever it is.

5 MR. FISHBEIN: Thank you, sir.

6 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you for your

7 suggestion, though.

8 | John Paranjape.

9 MR. PARANJAPE: Good evening, your Honor. My
10  name is John Paranjape. I have been a teacher at
11 Canter for 21 years. I went to Ray School and have
12 basically been either in, attending or teaching in
13  the public schools for 32 of my 45 -- public
14  schools in Hyde Park for the 32 of my 45 years.

15 So given that we must proceed with this
16  unjust framework, let me lay out ancther injustice.
17 There's no reason for us to be here today
18 because CPS did not comply with the Taw when

19 proposing to close Canter Middle School. The law
20 states that on or before March 31, 2013, the Chief
21 Executive Officer shall announce all proposed

22 school actions to be taken at the close of the

23  current aéademic year consistent with the

24  guidelines published under Section 34-230 of this
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1 code.
2 On or before March 31, 2013, the Chief é
3  Executive Officer shall publish notice of the é
4 proposed school actions. Now going to %

|
5 Section 34-230, which it refers to in the above é
6 paragraph, notice of the proposal for a school %
7 action shall include a written statement on the g
8 basis of the school action, an explanation of how %
9 the school actﬁon meets the criteria set forth 1in %
10 the guidelines, and a draft transition plan Z
11 identifying the 1tems‘requ1red in Section 34-225 of g
12  this code for all schools affected by the school %
13 action. The notice shall state the date, time, and s
14 place of the hearing or meeting. %
15 As the Alderman who just spoke, both, have i
16 noted, Shoesmith Elementary School is affected by %
17  the school action to close Canter and did not %
18 feceive a written plan for its students or its f
19 parents by March 31, 2013. g
20 For at least 40 years, students who have g
21 attended Shoesmith Elementary have matriculated g
22 into Canter which was formerly known as Louis Wirth %
23  for the upper grades. The questipn, where will the %
24  Shoesmith sixth graders go was asked by several a %

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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1 people at the community meetings that went

2 unanswered Tiké all other 1important questions.

R ey

TS

3 There was no plan submitted to Shoesmith
4  School. The Shoesmith School community was not
5 properly notified of the meeting and hearing

6 schedule, and parents of 6th graders from Shoesmith

R T S S e e

7 do not know as of two days ago where their children |

8 are to attend 7th grade. %
9 TIMEKEEPER: Sir, can you please conclude? g
10 MR. PARANJAPE: CPS did not comply with the §
11 law. That alone should nullify the decision to ;
12 close Canter. %
13 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. g
14 Diana Nicole Hamm. %
15 MS. HAMM: Good evening, your Honor. My name %
16 1is Diana Hamm, H-a-m-m. I did my undergraduate %
17 degree 1in alternative education and community %
18 studies at UW Milwaukee and Ph.D., ABD from ?
19  Michigan State University. %
20 CPS did submit a plan to communities of §
21 Canter, Ray, and Harte. However, that plan was %
22 incompliete. Parents of‘Canter's 7th graders still §
23 do not know where their individual children are %
24 going to attend the 8th grade. " %
|

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc,
Chicago, I1linois (312} 263-0052



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

B e B R e e e

CPS has no business closing a safe,
vibrant neighborhood midd]e‘schoo1 serving
primariiy African-American families on the south
side of Chicago if there is not a plan for these
children. If CPS does have a plan, they have no
business keeping it from us. In fact, CPS had the
obligation to share it by March 31st, and they did
not.

Therefore, this is an 511ega1 school
action and must be terminated. If you agree, as
you should, we can all stop now and go home. I
guess not.

Burden of proof. Let us move on to
another point. According to CPS Board and Mayor
Rahm Emanuel, the primary goal of CPS is to prepare
students for college and careers. This is a great
and Taudable goal upon which we can all agree.
This goal perfectly links to CPS's adoption of the
common core state standards.

Canter is one of a handful of schools that
was chosen to-be an early adopter of the common
core. We have done much work in this area, and we
are better situated than most schools to move

forward with this agenda.
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If college and career readiness really are
the ultimate goals, then surely CPS would have
presented compelling and\re]evant data showing that
Canter 1is failing in this mission. Well, as you
heard moments ago, during their lengthy and
uninterrupted opportunity to present, CPS presented
no such data. Absolutely none on college
preparedness. Not one single data point related to
college or careers.

They.cou1d have presented data that show
the percentage of former Canter students that |
graduate high school on time and how that compares
to other schools. They did not. What percent of
former Canter students make the high school honor
roll?

TIMEKEEPER: Ma'am, can you please conclude?

MS. HAMM: Yes, I will. They don't say. What
percent matriculates into selective enroliment high
schools? They don't say. What percent go to two-
to four-year colleges? They don't say. You see
the pattern.

CPS presenters did not tell us how Canter
performs on the most critical mission of all.

Thank you.
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HEARING OFFICER GR0OSSI: Thank you.
Jill Petty.
MS. PETTY: My name is Jill Petty, P-e-t-t-y.

I'm a community member, a graduate of Shoesmith,
Louis Wirth, Kenwood, Grinnell College and Duke
University. I'm really happy to be here.

Simply put, I want to pick up here, simply
put, the most important data we need to make a
thoughtful and appropriate decision for our
children is missing. CPS did not present it.
Either they do not have the data, which is a clear
abrogation of their responsibility, or they have
buried it because it does not support their case.

Bottom 1ine, CPS clearly has not met the
burden of proof. 1In a civil proceeding, the burden
of proof falls squarely on the complainant, the
party bringing the action. Here, the complainant
is CPS and the action is c¢losing Canter. CPS has
not met its burden of proof based on insufficiency
of data; therefore, their action must be denied.
The case must be thrown out.

We suspected that this meeting would
differ a little from the others. Adam Anderson

from CPS will tell you that there has been a

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, I1lineois (312) 263-0052
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| 1 rigorous engagement process of community dialogue ?
2 - and conversation. We have attended the utilization %
3 commission hearings, the network meetings, the %
4 legally mandated meetings, and this hearing. No g
5 dialogue took place at any of these meetings ;
6 either. g
7 The process seem designed to discourage %
8 rather than encourage input. Questions go g
9  unanswered and remain unanswered. Perhaps this g
10 shouldn't be a surprise given that early in the %
11 school year, an offer to engage in discussion with ;
12  CPS staff and increase community involvement 2
13 through a community action council was met with the g
14  response, that's not a model CPS supports anymore. é
15 Tonight, we are going to give you the %
16 input CPS never bothered to seek about what the %
17 community wants 1in its schools. We're going to g
18  tell you why Canter should stay open. g
19 We come to you together. We are CPS é
20 parents. We are parents of infants and toddlers. ?
21 We are already engaged 1in promoting a system that %
22 will work for our children, our families, and our 5
23 neighborhood. We are CPS teachers, current g
24  students, and alumni of Canter. We are members 0f46 é
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the Hyde Park/Kenwood Academy who care about strong
neighborhood schools.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I would ask you to
wrap up.

MS. PETTY: We stand before you to support all
our schools, but especially Canter and our
elementary schools, Ray, Bfet Harte, and the school
Teft out of the action, Shoesmith, that all send
children to Canter.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Bessie Tsitsopoulos.

MS. TSITSOPOULOS: Good evening. My name is
Bessie Tsitsopoulos, T-s-i-t-s-o-p-o-u-l-0-s. I am
the social worker at Canter Middle School. I have
a master's degree in social work and a master's
degree in education administration.

In fact, many of the Ray aﬁd Bret Harte
communities do not have access to this hearing.
Rather, they are required to be at their schools
for report card pick-up, and they are not allowed
in this hearing after the first hour making the
timing impossible. CPS scheduled this
all-important hearing at a time when many

stakeholders could not be present. This quite
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j "possibly violates the law.

2 We ask you, Hearing Officer, to consider

e e e e e

3 this point very deeply. If necessary, please refer

4  this matter to a judge. %
5 Those of us who could attend stand before g

6 you on behalf of all the children on the south side
7 who benefit from Canter's excellent program and
8 teachers. We are proud that families choose to

9 send their children to Canter. They do this 1in the

10 motto of school choice that CPS has champfoned for %
11 a decade or more. f
12 Canter is too rare a phenomenon in Chicago z
13 Public Schools, a safe school in a safe %
14 neighborhood on the south side of Chicago. More i
15 importantly, Canter is a middie school that works, %
16 a good school, doing good things for CPS students. ?
17 Tonight, we're going to tell you just how %
18 good it is. First, however, we're going to address §
19 what CPS asserts is its reason for proposing to i
20 close Canter. Utilization. The building is §

;i

21 structurally sound and received some TIF funds and
22 CPS funds for upgrades during the past decade.

23 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: 1I'm going to ask you

e e e

24 to wrap it up.

B
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1 MS. TSITSOPOULOS: It, like many other good
2 neighborhood schools in the city, draws students
3 from various neighborhoods because their families
4  choose for them to attend a good school.
5 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
6 Neda Yazdy.
7 MS. YAZDY: Good evening. I'm a Canter parent
8 -- sorry. Good evening. My name is Neda Yazdy,
9 Y—é—z;d-y, I'm a Canter parent.
10 In determining utilization this year, CPS
11 is using a flawed formula which requires
12 30 students in a classroom. We shou]d-be planning
13 space utilization of our buildings based on the
14 class size we want, not the maximum we can pack in,
15 especially when talking about middle school age
16  students who have bigger bodies.
17 CPS claims that Canter would be fully
18 utilized with a student population of 390. That
19 assumes 13 classrooms with 30 students each.
20  Actually, if we follow federal Taw governing
21 special education and counseling services, there
22 are 12 classrooms available.
23 If we put the right number of students in
24 a room, 25, then we have full utilization of 300 49
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students. Therefore, with 228 students, Canter 1is
currently 76 percent utilized, not 58 as CPS
claims. The safe harbor target for utilization is
80 percent. Canter is very close to this target.

At Canter, 25 students fit in a classroom
due to the size of the classrooms and due to the
size of fhe kids. This 1is more apbropriate for
adolescents. Research indicates that low-income
African-American and urban students benefit most
from smaller class size. Canter's population is
83.3 percent low-income and 91.4 percent
African-American.

At Canter, we can arrange desks in a
circle with up to 25 desks to conduct the kind of
instructional model that works best for student
Tearning.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Ma'am, I'm going to

ask you to wrap up.

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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MS. YAZDY: Sure. As you will see in our
discussion of performance coming up soon, our
results show this model works.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

JB.
STUDENT JB: Hello. My name is JB. Picking. up
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on what the Tady jﬁst said, based on the -ideal
middle school class size of up to 25 students in
classroom, Canter can fit 300 students in the
building and would be happy to provide its
outstanding learning experience to more students
than are currently enrolled.

Canter 1is a wonderful old building which
could be well-utilized by 300 students. In fact,'
when Canter had more than 300 students enrolled,
visitors commented on how crowded it felt in the
classrooms and the hallways. Again, we are talking
about large adolescent bodies.

The building is also already utilized in
other ways not quantified by the CPS utilization
formula. For example, a community group uses the
buitding one evening a week. Canter's central
location means it could be a valuable community
resource. CPS has talked about using the building
to generate revenue by leasing it to a third party.
Our question 1is, why can't we reorganize the Canter
space in order to rent out a certain number of
rooms to community partners who need meeting,
office or event space that would also provide a

~mutually beneficial partnership with the school?
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Our studénts, families, and communities
should not be punished because we have had so many
CEOs at CPS for over the past five years or because
the state Tegislature blindly extended the deadline
so that now CPS is considering the largest number
of closings ever in a time frame shorter than ever.

| The win-win way to ensuré Canter 1is fully
utilized would be to have Shoesmith become K to 5,
not overcrowded school, and have Canter be a 6, 7,
8 middle school. When Canter was Louis Wirth, it
was 6, 7, 8 and that made it easier to maintain
enrolIment. This would solve a problem for
Shoesmith well. Please note, we are making a
concrete proposal here for Shoesmith to be K to §
school which feeds to Canter as a 6, 7, 8 school.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I am going to ask you
to wrap up.

STUDENT JB: It would allow Shoesmith to have
two kindergarten classes instead of just one
kindergarten class and two classes at all other
grade levels.

This year, Shoesmith had over 40

kindergartners enroll at the school which forced
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the school to have one kindergarten class and two .
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1 split K-1 ¢1asses to accommodate for the large

2 number. If Shoesmith could become a K-5 school, it
3 would become a more well-balanced school with the

4  same number of classes in each grade level.

5 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

6 STUDENT JB: Also, I'd 1ike to mention that I

7 was a Canter alumni Class of 2012. I graduated

8 honor roll four quarters and was also Canter Middle
9 School salutatorian.

10 MS. JACKSON: Mr. Hearing Officer, I don't mean
11 to interrupt the public comments, but for the

12  record we need to omit all the last names to

13  protect the confidentia11ty; So Mr. J's name

14  should not be reflected in the record.

15 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I have to use their

16 initials. I'm ordering the court reporter to

17  strike the student's actual name and just insert

18 initials JB. Okay.

19 Sharece Johnson.

20 MS. JOHNSON: Good evening. My name is

21 Sharece Johnson. I'm a teacher at Canter Middle
22 School. 1 have a bache1or's degree in middle level
23  education which is what our children need. They do

24  not need to be pushed into K through 8; and also a
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1 master's degree in counseling development in higher
2 education. | §
3 Canter's enrollment would increase. %
4 Families would have access to schools for children g
5 at every grade level within a three-block academic
6 campus. Children could continue to benefit from
7 the Shoesmith/Canter/Kenwood continuum that has . -
8 served the community well for generations. E
g Community and process. Speaking of the %
10 community, as mentioned earlier, the CPS school
11 closing process was disempowering. CPS did not
12 engage this community. CPS did this without asking %
13 us. They didn't ask the people who send their
14 children to the schools in our community. They ?
15 didn't ask the people who work in and dedicate %
16 their 1ives to the schools in our community. They :
17 didn't ask the leaders in LSCs, PTAs or PACs. They
18 didn't ask the people who live in our community. ‘
19 Among us are people who grew up 1in Hyde
20 Park, a teacher who has attended or taught in
21 neighborhood schoois for 32 of his 45 years, people
22 who have or who plan to send multiple generations
23 ofltheir family's children to local schools. We

24  are people who choose to make Hyde Park and Kenwood |
- 54 |
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home, and we never intend to live anywhere else.
We volunteer in schools to keep them strong, not
just for our own children, but for all the future
citizens CPS schools are educating.

If CPS had asked us, if they had been
willing to haQe a real conversation, to listen in
no longer increments, and respond to our questions,
they would have understood that we are a community
capable of making good decisions for our children.
A1l we want is what our children deserve, no more
and no less.

There are many possibilities for CPS to
work with us to improve Canter, and we want this.
For instance, we could help CPS design a
recruitment and enrollment plan to increase our
enrollment. Canter has impressive ISAT results,
impressive ISAT results, passionate teachers,
motivated students. Passionate teachers, motivated
students. And some excellent academic programs.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I am going to ask you
to wrap up.

MS. JOHNSON: CPS needs to get the word out
about the great things that Canter is doing. Make

it known that Canter 1is a strong and viable
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1 neighborhood option and actively recruit families

2 to increase enrollment.

R

3 There is an active community in Hyde Park |
4 who has vested an interest in 1ifting up ?
5 neighborhood schools. Tap into this group, engage i
63 us in the work of transformation, and we will roll §

7 up our sleeves and help Canter become a school that
8 fits snugly into the K-12 academic campus that

9 stretches these three Hyde Park/Kenwood blocks.

e R e e e S e S TR

10  Thank you. %
11 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. ' §
12 Emily Fong. _ é
13 MS. FONG: My name is Emily Fong, E-m-i-1-y, |

14 F~-o-n-g.

15 We want schools 1ike Canter that work, and |
16 we are here to engage with CPS to make that happen. §
17 Let's take a Took at why Canter -- why keeping %
18 Canter open is so important. %
19 Canter's committed principal, staff, and %
20  teaching team help students achieve critical %
21 development outcomes and increase performance. CPS g
22 will try to lead you to believe otherwise. Its é
23 Performance Policy report identifies Canter as a z

:

24  Level 3 school on probation. However, there are

56 |
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significant flaws in that assessment.

First, it relies a]moét exclusively on
ISAT scores which Took at the number of students
who reach a specific threshold regardless of
whether they came to a school with significant
delays. Only 14.3 percent of the standard is based
on student growth.

But everyone knows that the whole process
of education is to help students grow. Therefore,
CPS Performance Policy is standing on its head,
completely upside down. Special education students
comprise 15.7 percent of Canter's population. The
ISAT test it relies on does not capture the growth
of students who start with the 10west‘performance
and improve multiple grade ]eve1s because, though
Canter teachers -- though Canter teachers may help
them advance two, three or even four grade levels
from where they came in, some don't quite make it
to the 7th grade Tlevel.

The charts we attach here use the ISAT
numbers more appropriately, and they show a
dramatically different perforManQe'picture. Using
cohort data for the most recent three consecutive

years and following 7th graders to 8th grade, the

T A e
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1 percent of Canter students meeting or exceeding
2 grade level requirements on the ISAT dincreased. It
3 increased in both reading and math. It increased
4 in all three years. Overall, on the ISAT, Canter's
5 composite scores outpace the CPS average.
6 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Ma'am, I am going to
7 ask you to wrap up.
8 MS. FONG: Canter 1is not an underperforming
9 school. It is better than many CPS schools.
10 "HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. When it
11 says community's member child, so should I just say
12  KF? Is your child a minor, KF?
13 MS. FONG: Yes.
14 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. So KF.
15 MS. FONG: This is KF.
16 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I thought KF was going
17 to speak.
18 MS. FONG: He can't read the script. He hasn't
19 graduated from Canter yet.
20 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Al11 right. Elizabeth
21 Kay Herring.
22 MS. HERRING: Thank you. My name is
23 Elizabeth Herring, and I will save my credentials.
24 My most important credential is that I'm a mother -
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of a student at Bret Harte Elementary.

When comparing all schools in the 60615
ZIP Code that currently serves 7th and 8th graders,
Canter performs very well. In fact, Canter
outperforms every school but Murray. That means
outperforming Burke, Kozminski, Overton, and
Reavis. 1In both reading and math, for the past two
years, Canter 1is second only to Murray. Moreover,
no data exists for 7th and 8th grade for either of
the receiving schools, Ray or Bref Harte, because
they haven't had 7th or 8th grade for a decade.

By the way, Canter accomplishes all this
with a high percentage of students with
disabilities, the very group that tends to perform
lTowest on the ISAT tesf. It seems strange to close
down the second best school in the whole ZIP Code.

| It might be worth noticing at this point
that the overemphasis the Board places on the ISAT

data is quite troubling. The ISAT is a flawed and

outmoded test which is currently being replaced by

the PARCC test which is aligned to common core
state standards. CPS has told us repeatedly that
the PARCC test will provide a more detailed and

accurate picture of the student knowledge and

29
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1 skills. That it is the future metric that CPS,

2 IT1inois, and 44 other states will be using.

3 It seems eminently moré reasonable and

4 appropriate‘to wait for the new and better data

5 before we shut down 54 schools and massively

6 disrupt the lives of over 30,000 children and their
7 families. Especially in the case 1ike Canter. If
8 CPS has a school that works well and has special

9 programs to offer, Teave it alone. Give it a

10 chance to show what it can do on the PARCC test,

11 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. So I don't
12  make the same mistakes again, JH and KH are --

13 MS. HERRING: My ch11dren.have already been

14 sent home, but they are here 1in support as well.

15 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Let's go with

16  Rosalyn Lynch.

17 MS. LYNCH: Good evening. Rosalyn Lynch.

18 R-o0-s-a-1-y-n, L-y-n-c-h. I'm a parent of a

19 student at Canter.
20 S0 we're going to go to special programs.
21 Of course, there 1is much more to Canter than test
22 scores. Canter provides a myriad of special
23 programming that enriches and deepens the overall
24 learning and growth‘of our students. If Canter 1860
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closed, it is impossible to fully replicate or
replace this experience.

Algebra. The goal of Canter's algebra
program is to have students learn freshman algebra

credit as 8th graders, and that puts them on track

for advanced placement math courses in high school.

This 1is a great way for Canter students to
distinguish themselves and improve their chances
for getting into colleges of their choice. To do
this, students must pass a rigorous district-wide
algebra test at the énd of the school year.

Canter has seen increasing enrolliment in
algebra with 19 of 25 students in the course
passing the exit exam in 2011 and 18 of 26 passing
in 2012. These passing rates are competitive with
many well-respected students. This year's'a1gebra
class numbers 32. Just wait to see what they do.

" HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Lina Fritz.

MS. FRITZ: Good evening. My name is Lina
Fritz. I'm a Local School Council member at
Shoesmith Elementary. 1I1I'm also a community member

and supporter of Canter and a graduate from the

University of Chicago and I have had ten years of

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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education experience as a teacher and an
administrator.

Canter has provided -- I'm sorry. If
Canter is closed and its students are split between
Ray and Bret Harte, it is unlikely that they will
receive an algebra class. There simply will not be
enough students in either building who are ready
for this rigorous program.

Canter has provided the intensive I111inois
Mathematics and Science Academy Fusion Program for
several years. IMSA Fusion is an Awarding-Winning
STEM, science, technology, engineering, and math,
program. IMSA Fusion is recognized among the top
programs in the nation by Change the Equation, STEM
Works, a corporate-led initiative, to identify and
expand effective STEM teaching to best prepare for
a powerful and diverse STEM pipeline for the global
future.

One important goal of the Fusion program
is to increase access for students historically
underrepresented or underserved in STEM
opportunities. As such, low-income minority
students are targeted for program participation.

Because the deadline for application has long since

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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by and take a look. You will be ‘impressed. Ray

15

T A o et

passed, Ray and Bret Harte will not be able to
offer this program to Canter students who have been
displaced by school closure. This will be a huge
loss to Canter students.

~ The’art program at Canter under the
direction of Ms. Rodfiguez is steilar. All
students receive expert instruction in a wide range
of techniques. The hallways of Canter are filled

with student-generated work. We 1invite you to come

and Bret Harte do not have comparable programs,
another blow to Canter students if it is closed
down.

The chess club at Canter has grown by
leaps and bounds over the past several years.
Canter participates in tournaments all around
Cﬁicago, including the official CPS tournament.
Three years ago, Canter took second place in the
South Regional. This year, we fell one point short
of moving on to the city-wide finals.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I'm going to ask you
to wrap up.
MS. FRITZ: In addition, individual players

have won medals in the individual competitions. If |
63 |
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Canter closes, the students shifted over to Ray
will continue to enjoy the benefit of chess. Those
sent to Bret Harte, on the other hand, will not
since Harte does not have a chess program. Another
loss for Canter students. For more details, please
see the testimonial letter submitted by Michael
Cardinale, president of the Youth Chess Foundation
of Chicago.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Walter Winsor.

MR. WINSOR: Hello. I'm the algebra teacher at
Cantor and math. Just in the past two years, we
have -- 37 students have been able to move directly
to geometry. I know this was stated before. We
have been able to increase the number of students
taking algebra this year to 32.

I also want to say quickly that the fact
that we have a successful algebra program at Canter
guides the 7th and 8th grade pre-algebra program.
When we need math teachers, we all are really
preparing students for high school, and I think
it's been underestimated how well our students are
performing in high school.

I'm going to move on now to culture,

64
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but -- I don't really know. Okay. I'm going to
talk for another minute.

Basically, CPS, CPS is looking for a
predictable linear growth in a 7th and 8th grade
when we take completely different students in each
year. Okay. I think it's ridiculous to the point
that if you were to switch our 10-11 numbers with
our 11-12 numbers, we would not be a Level 3. It's
absolutely absurd. I'm going to let it go at that
so people have time.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Al11 right. Thank you.
Victoria Long.

MS. LONG: My name is Victoria Long. I'm a
homeowner and community member 1living in Hyde Park,
and also I'm the community rep, one of the

community reps for Kozminski Elementary School.
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For five years, Canter has taken all of g

its students on tours of area colleges and g
universities. These are full-fledged tours given §
by those institutions of higher learning. We have i
taken tours of the University of Chicago, DePaul, %
Northeastern University, Triton College, and many ;
others. %
The tour guides are always impressed by 65 %

|
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1 the seriousness with which our students conduct

2 themselves, asking the types of questions that high

T Y R

3 schoolers might ask. As far as we can tell, we are

the only CPS school to provide this opportunity to

T S R B

7th and 8th graders. Again, a huge loss to Canter

e

6 students if you shut us down.

=

7 The school climate. Test scores aren't é
8 Canter's only strength. Take a Took at the g
9 5 Essentials surveys based on more than 20 years of %
10 research by the University of Chicago's Consortium %
11 on Chicago School Research that examines what makes %
12 schools successful. Canter rates as highly ?
13 effective in the areas of collaborative teachers, ;

14 involved famiiies, and effective leaders on the
15 5 Essentials. It receives the highest designation

16 of organized for improvement.

17 More importantly, it achieves higher

18 ratings in this area than either of the receiving

i
]
_E

19 schools in the proposed area. Achieving this

20 rating on the 5 Essentials 1is one of the strongest
21 predictors of school success. No wonder Canter's
22 ISAT scores are so strong.

23‘ Thé school culture at Canter centers on

TR SR R e b Y et

24 the relational trust between all stakeholders. Any
66
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1 assessment of school success must include %
2 qualitative indices of human devé1opment which are %
3  the direct result of the school's cultural climate. §
4 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Student B. i
5 For the-record, TT as in Thomas. Student B. %
6 STUDENT TT: Hello, my name is TT. %
7 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Strike the name from %
8 the record. %
9 STUDENT TT: I'm sorry. I attend Canter Middle %
10 School right now and next year I will be attending %
11 St. Ignatius College Prep. %
12 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: That's where I went. ;
13 A long time ago though. There were no girls there %
14  when I went. %
15 STUDENT TT: Canter is safe and organized. It %
16 is an emotionally supportive space. Teachers, ?
17 administration, and parents are a unified front in §
18 establishing and enforcing clear, consistent rules %
19  and boundaries. Students from other areas flock to §
20 Canter because of its reputation. 2
21 Parent involvement is intense. The staff %
22 take extra measures to call and interact with every §
23 single parent to give them updates on their child's %
24  progress academically, socially, and emotionally. 67 %
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1 From 1n-schoo? visits to after-school meetings to %
2 event planning, parents are active participants. i
3 Ongoing feedback creates a feeling of family as ;
4  many report there. g
5 We would Tike to direct the Hearing %
6 Officer to the part of the CPS binder which g
7 contains the reporters' transcripts from the %
8 meetings last Monday and Friday as.evidence of the §
9 family at Canter, §
10 Canter is a culture of collaboration. §
11 Teachers are organized in teams to co-plan 2
12  curricula. They consult each other and share _é
13 resources, both in and outside of school working to ?
14  address student issues including the many kids with i
15  special needs. S
16 And that's one reason why I believe Cantér %
17  should not be closed because the teachers -- ;
18 because small classrooms and teachers get to get %
19  around to every student and talk to them just in ;
20 case each one isn't understanding, then they can go §
21 to an individual (applause). %
22 Classrooms are designed for maximum %
23 student collaboration, arranged in groups and %
24 circ]es._ Lesson build in participation that 68 §




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

19

20
21
22
23
24

supports both content mastery and social
development. As referenced earlier, one could
maximize space for 30 students arranged in rows;
however, this age group requires more carefully
designed spaces. A culture of collaboration
balances autonomy with social awareness 1in
decision-making and problem-solving and abstract
thinking. Students exercise these skills outside
of class.

Canter believes in affording individual
attention, crucial for this age group. This 1is a
culture of care. Teachers use their daily advisory
periods to check in with student concerns and
progress. Canter is a school where the extendea
day is really extended. Teachers come early and
stay late. They make --

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I am going fo ask you
to wrap it up, unfortunately.

STUDENT TT: They make themselves available
after work for tutoring, running a plethora of
enrichment activities, chess, yearbook, art club,
drama, IMSA Fusion as well as basketball, flag
football, cheerleading, and track.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
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Josephine Sanders. g

MS. SANDERS: Hi. 1I'm Josephine Sanders. I am ?

a parent of Murray Language Academy. I'm also an %
LSC member there. 1 live in the neighborhood. I é
could go on. Okay. All right. g
Canter exemplifies a culture of %
Teadership. In fact, Canter is a leadership %
E

academy. Through coursework, students develop
skills Tike empathy, perspective taking, and

planning for the future. Students develop

T Y e e A A

competence, identity, and explore beliefs. Such

values are reinforced across the curriculum. i

Evefy student participates in a service g
project written by his/her homerocom. One such 2
project was inspired by a fellow student with %
sickie cell disease. A series of fund-raisers, E
culminating in three-on-three basketball é

tournaments is now a yearly event. By planning f
these projects, students prepare themselves for i
their service requirement in high school. |

Canter 1is a small school designed to meet g
the social and emotional needs unique to an

adolescent at-risk population. The climate

|

reflects the value of safety, individual support, |
70 |
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collaboration, and leadership. Many students have

found a second chance here, and we know you'll hear

from some of them tonight.

Canter exemplifies the critical nature of
middle schools. Canter offers a middie school
approach in a neighborhood that has three other
public schools that are pre-K to 6th grade. The
specialty focus is best for adolescents and how
they Tearn since teenagers develop so uniquely.

A middle school creates the best
transition for high school as the staff is able to
use their professional development and training
days to further develop their expertise on
adolescent mind and to honor a common mission. A
middlie school offers practice for the freedoms and
social expectations that students are abruptly
confronted with in high school. 8th graders need
to practice having the controlled freedom in the
halls Tike high schools offer --

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: - I am going to ask you
to wrap it up.

MS. SANDERS: -- Tlearning about the
responsibilities that come from freedom, not

waiting in line to use the bathroom as an entire

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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1 class. g
2 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. %
3 Gary Ossewaarde. I'm sorry if I i
4 mispronounced your name. : E
5 MR. OSSEWAARDE: That's easy to do. G-a-r-y, é
6 O0-s-s-e-w-a-a-r-d-e. g
7 I'm here to represent not only all these %
8 wonderful people in these rooms who truly do 2
9 represent a community and we ought to be proud of é

10 them. They gave excellent testimony concerning the é

11 school and of the flawed process of CPS and the | g

12  Mayor that we do need to work on that ten-year §

13 plan. We do need to take time to do things, to %

14 plan things the way they should be. é

15 I also want to commend the aldermen for

16 expressing their frustrations, their concerns with

17  the process and with having to triage when it i

18 instead should be the moratorium or deferral. %

19 - I represent the Hyde Park/Kenwood é

20 Community Conference and the school's committee %

21 which has worked with many groups. I talked with §

22 two -- talked with -- tried to work with their %

23 aldermen. We also met with Barbara Flynn Currie on g

24  this matter also to see what can be done. s %

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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This school is unique. It's part of an

option for continuity from early childhood through

~ high school. It has been supported by this

community financially through Alderman Burns' TIF
and its advisory council.

Also we have a number of families who are
moving into the neighborhood, and some of them had
said that they want this opportunity to be able to
continue moving into a middle school that meets the
needs of the community and then into high school
within their own neighborhood and seeing their kids
get to school safely and closely.

But there are aTso a number of people,
other people who come into this school frdh other
neighborhoods. And CPS talks about going to better
schools and many of them we're sure will not go to
better schools in the neighborhood. If they come
to our schools from wherever they come, they're our
people. They're Hyde Parkers and Kenwooders,

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I would ask you to
wrap up.

MR. OSSEWAARDE: I will give you the form, also
to Mr. Price. We expect to have a meeting coming

up. Hopefully we can meet with you and work on

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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these problems.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Patrick Papczun.

MR. PAPCZUN: I'm a teacher, a math teacher at
Canter Middle School. It's my first year there.
Before this, I was an architect. I'm only
mentioning this because I have experience in many
different places. I've worked in Ireland as an
architect for two years. I've worked in Chicago
for ten as an architect. I have a master's in
urban planning and architecture. I have a master's
from UIC in education.

In a1l of the places I've worked, this is
the most collaborative place that I have worked.
This 1s_the most competent place that I've worked
in terms of a school that's got things put together
and that has a strong future. And just at the
moment when we are poised to do great things, we're
being shut down through some very, very sketchy
numbers that don't take into account what we're
presenting to you today,

I also want to mention I have a stake. I
Tive in the neighborhood. I own property. I own a
home in the neighborhood, andlI have two children

that will attend the public schools, probably

T eV e e e TP ra)
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starting out at Ray.

Okay. I'm going to keep going with this.

‘As many parents and teachers can attest,

adolescents are unique, diverse creatures who have
extremely different psychological, emotional, and
social needs than elementary students. There is a
place for strong middle schools 1ike Canter even if
CPS moves toward a general strategy of K through 8
schools.

CPS consistently supports unique models
that work throughout the city. Supporting Canter
as a middle school that works is critical. In CPS
planning for the Ten-Year Facilities Master Plan,
mandated by the 2011 state law, they reference the
Hyde Park community area. In the Hyde Park
community area, there are several small school
buildings that can work together in the
neighborhood to support students. Schools such as
Shoesmith, for example, are an ideal size to house
the pre-K through grade 5 programs while Canter is
an ideal size for grades 6, 7, and 8. CPS should
support Canter, a middle school that works.

Okay. I'm going to stop here. I want to

mention one more thing. We are a safe school in a

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, Illinois (312) 263-0052
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1 safe neighborhood on the south side of Chicago. §
2 And I want to mention one more thing. 1 §
3 want to mention one more thing. They mentioned in %
4 this presentation today about students and where g
5 they come from, where their addresses are. We go §
6 to some feeder schools. Most of our students come ?
7 from Ray, Shoesmith, and Harte. Most of the §

g
8 students -- many of the students that go to Ray, §
9 Shoesmith, and Harte do not Tive in Hyde Park and %

10  Kenwood. Not all of them. ?

11 So what I'm interested in 1is that in that §

12  document that we heard today; that they just %

13 reported about, they talked about whererthose %

14  students did not necessarily have a right to go to é

15  the schools that are welcoming schools. We would §

16 1like to say receiving instead of welcoming. g

17 But ﬁhat's going on here is all of the %

18 students on the south side that come to us from %

19  South Shore and West Englewocod and -- I'm sorry, %

20 Woodlawn and neighborhoods, they're able to come to g

21 us and get a great education to prepare them for E

22 high school and we're taking -- %

23 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I'm going to ask you ?

24  to wrap up. ;
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MR. PAPCZUN: CPS is taking that away. I think
that is a crime.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: The next, Number 22,
as I recollect from reading the transcript from the
community meeting, this name is not Emon Powé11.
It's pronounced some other way.

MS. POWELL: E-m-o-n, P-o-w-e-1-1. I want to
try to talk fast because I'm jumping around because
I want everything said.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: A1l right.

MS. POWELL: First of all, my son heard a lot
of negative things about Canter and I was scared to
send him there. 1It's my baby boy. I am his
protector, but it's been instilled in me by my
grandmother and my mother sometimes -- you can't go
by hearsay. You have to go and see for yourself.

And what I'm saying, if I had to flashback
six years ago and never sent him to Canter, I would
have had a whole 1ot of regrets. I'm not downing
any other school because my son came from private
school before, but I think Canter is one of the
best schools in the City of Chicago. And because
of that, if it stays open, for the rest of my 1ife,

I will advocate very highly for people to send

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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1 their children to Canter. ?
2 The staff is very friendly. The staff is ?
3 Tfriendly. I Tove the principal. She's like a ;
4 sister or a mother to me. She keeps me (applause). %
5 I'm called down here on several occasions, she's %
6 calmed me down. g
7 When they talk about the math, I have to
8 give credit to Mr. Winsor. My kid is at Kenwood, é
9 and he's in AP calculus where he now has an A. %
10  Also the person that spoke about the three-on-three %
11 tournament, they're doing that in dedication to my i
12 son that has sickle cell anemia. So that's why i’m i
13 here. g
14 I was also -- it's been instilled in me, E
15 when people help you, you help others. But it's a %
16 formula that you all don't have. If you really %
17 have it, then you need to share it and get it out f

18  there to the schools to help advance the learning

19 for our children or whatever,.

R R R

20 Also, are you really concerned with the

21 children is what I want to know? Also the

e

T T e A SR

22  educators, what about their 1ivelihood? Or do you
23 not care? And this commercial that I keep seeing

24  on TV about all the money that's going to be saved,
78
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is it going for you all raises, Mayor Rahm
Emanuel's raise, or what? I don't want to hear
there's no air conditioning at these welcoming
schools.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I am going to ask you

to wrap it up. Sorry.

MS. POWELL: The Tast thing is think big, think

positive, think college and character. 1I'm not
trying to brag on my son, and many people have
heard this. Because that's been instilled to him
from Canter, my son will be attending when he
graduates June 18th, due to the strike, at
7 o'ctock p.m. from Chicago State, August the 11th,
2ﬁ13, he will be in Mdrehouse College. Thank you
very much.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Joy Clendenning.

MS. CLENDENNING: Hi. Good evening. My name
is Joy Clendenning, C-1-e-n-d-e-n-n-i-n-g. I'm a

Hyde Park resident with four children in the

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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Chicago Public Schools, none at Canter, but I have
grown to really know and appreciate the community
there.

And I do work with an organization, Hyde
Park Cares, and we've been working together 7
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throughout our community to try to make a plan for
all of our schools, and one of the key parts of
that is to have them open. There you go.

I just want to talk a Tittle bit about
safety and Canter's location. It's really vital
that you see Canter in the larger context of the
community before you make your recommendation to
the Board. For this reason, you must consider the
location of Canter Middle School closely.

Canter sits in an ideal location, at the
border of Hyde Park and Kenwood, two safe, thriving
neighborhoods on the south side of Chicago. It is
sandwiched between our neighborhood high school,
Kenwood Academy, and our wonderful Blackstone
Library. It 1is three blocks from Shoesmith
Elementary School, the main feeder school for
Canter. The majority.of Shoesmith graduates go on
to attend Canter. Their parents value the safe
Tocation of Canter and its proximity to Shoesmith
which allows older siblings to pick up and drop off
younger siblings at Shoesmith.

Parents also appreciate the proximity to

Kenwood Academy which allows older and younger

siblings to commute safely together on the bus from
80
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all over the south side. You see, many of the
children whom Canter serves do not live, as Patrick
said, in the 1hmed1ate attendance boundaries of the
school, although actually I think the attending nbt
residing number for Shoesmith is lower than
Alderman Burns said. You might want to Took into
that number.

CPS will try and tell you that this is
another reason the whole attending not residing
issue in favor of closing Canter. It does not
attract all of the students from the neighborhood.

However, think about what this actually
means. Okay. I'l1l finish up right here. Thank
you. Canter has room to take in students from
outside of the Hyde Park and Kenwood area. It
serves students from neighborhoods all over the
south side. These students and families are
attracted to Canter because it is a safe school, in
a safe neighborhood, on the south side of Chicago.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

MS. CLENDENNING: I didn't list my
qualifications which I'm just so old that there's
too many of them, but I share a degree from the

same institution as the woman from portfolio.
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HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student C, JR.
Student C. |

STUDENT JR: My name is JR. I attend Canter
Middle School. I'm an 8th grader, and I think
Canter should stay open because of the small
classes, which you all don't 1ike, because ybu get
a lot of one-on-one time with the teachers and they
can really help you with things that you're
struggling in. Like in my math class, I was
struggling and not really getting good grades, but
because of my small class with only about 11
students, I was able to get more one-on-one time
with my teacher. He's a great teacher, Mr. Winsor,
and he helped me to more understand what we were
doing so I could get my grade up and I could pass
my test and finish my homework and get all the
answers fight.

And also, I think that Canter should stay
open because all the teachers work very hard to
make sure the students succeed and that they go on
to do whatever they want to do when they get older
and -- yeah.

But I also think that you shouldn't close

Canter because it will be a struggle for a lot of
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students to go from only walking like a block to
get to their school to walking Tike five or six
blocks to get to Ray or Shoesmith which is on like
the other side of a lot of different houses and
communities and college and big streets and that
they would also have to pick up.their kids that
st111 go to Shoesmith and areas around there, and
it would be hard for them to go from all the way
over from Shoesmith back and forth to Bret Harte.
That's all I have.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Student D,
AF.

STUDENT AF: Good afternoon, you guys. Yeah,
I'm sorry. Good evening. Please don't close
Canter because it's a great school. Just don't.
It's a lot of good kids that attend Canter.
They're very respectful and they're nice kids if
you get to know them, and they get good grades, you
know.

I'm kind of 1ittle nervous, though, you
know. I'm going a littie slow. As my friend was
saying, my best friend, as he was saying was that
it's kind of hard if you close Canter that you have

to travel to other schools, and it's just like a
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Tong way when mothers and fathers can like just
bring their kids Tike one block away and they can
live 1in the community instead of having to travel
like a Tot of blocks.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. I would
just 1ike to ask if Principal Shenethe Parks wishes
to speak before we run out of time. I'11 leave it
up to her. Is she here?

PRINCIPAL PARKS: I'm here, but I prefer to
give my time to the speakers.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. I just wanted
to give you the option.

We'll go to EP. He's still a student.
I'm sorry, it says alumni. For the record, make it
EP.

STUDENT EP: EP. Good evening.l My name 1is EP.
I'm currently a senior at Kenwood Academy. I
graduated from Canter in 2009. Cantor is more than
an educational institution but right in my family.
I have developed relationship with friends,
teachers, and administration in Canter that I will
have the rest of my life.

The teachers at Canter pushed me and

stuff, despite some circumstances I faced. I'm the

e e e R e e e e O e e e 7o
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YOung man that she‘was talking about having sickie
cell disease.

My 8th grade year, I graduated with
honors, but not only did I do that -- not only did
I do that my 8th grade year, I lacked my true
potential. Now I push myself to excel
academically, and I see there's no barrier that
will keep me from reaching the pinnacle that I plan
to reach.

At Canter, the motto is think big, think
college. And as I go off to college this fall, I
owe Canter and administration a big thanks for
helping me see that there's no Timitations.

By closing Canter down, you are robbing
bright minds of the same opportunity that I had.
In this audience, there are individuals that go on
to do bright things. The teacher and staff there
are dedicated to teaching these students. They are

sincere. It's just not education we're talking

about here. We're talking about relationships. So

consider that for the record. Thank you.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.
Stephanie Royal.

MS. ROYAL: Gocd evening. My name 1is

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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Stephanie Royal, S-t-e-p-h-a-n-i-e, R-o-y-a-1. I'm
a mother, an educator, and a minister. I live and
work in the community. I have two children that
were in CPS. My oldest is now working for NASA and
he just turned 21. They came to my house and got
him because of his math. Thank you. Mr. Winsor
wasn't his teacher, but thank you to the teachers
like Mr. Winsor from Canter Middle School, and my
children started out at Ray.

I want to say, first of all, I'm concerned
about our children being moved because this is
going to impact them personally, mentally,
physically, emotionally as they already have to
transfer into 6th and 7th grade. They go through a
bunch of changes. And then when they have to -- if
you're going to re-transition them again into other
schools, they're not going to be able to grow and
blossom the way that they should based on the fact
that they're not given the freedom and the
liberties that they would be given where they are.

Also, you have to Took at the fact that
they have forged commitments and relationships with
the teachers that they are with. They Toop with

them, and those things will be taken away from
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them. You're taking the teachers out of their
communities and displacing them as well which is
going.fo cause hardships in our community again.

These teachers will not have jobs. I
heard CPS say that the teachers will be transferred
over. Our teachers are not going to be transferred
over. How are they being transferred? How? Can
somebody give us the plan for that? Can you answer
those questions? What schools are our teachers
going to be transferred into?

So, therefore, jobs are being lost in our
community. The children are going to be displaced
és well as the teachers. Now people are going to
want to move out of the community.

I yet have another child that will be
coming through Ray and then Canter, and if Canter
is not there, I'm not going to want to stay in this
community. So there we have more loss within the
community.

So is anybody looking at that as far as
the safety is concerned? Closing down the building
and having an empty buiiding instead of just adding
to the building a 6th grade.

So these are the concerns that we have.
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I'm almost done. I think that we've also talked to
them about that.

On the minister side, I would Tike to say
that my.concern is for the safety of the children
as well. Even though you said that you were gojng
to do bussing, is the bussing going to be for more
than one year? 1Is it going to be for two years or
jUst the one year that you close? |

. Because the children that are walking, I
work with the police department, we have a lot of
pedophiles 1in our neighborhood, okay. And our
children will be left to walk back and forth. And
then for the safety -- for the security people that
are going to be put in place, how far out are they
going to be put?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. I'm going
to offer the same opportunity to Eric Lewis, the
assistant principal, if he wishes to speak before
time runs out. 1Is Eric Lewis here? Do you wish to
speak or not?

AP LEWIS: No, I do not.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. Then we'll go
back to Dione Love.

MS. LOVE-BROWN: Hello. My name is

T
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Dione Love-Brown, and I'm a parent at Canter Middle
School. I Tive on the borders of Hyde Park.
Canter and Ray are not my neighborhood schools.

I chose to enroll my chilidren in Ray and
Canter because they are great schools in great
locations. I have always tried to keep my sons
engaged 1in positive atmospheres away from gang
violence, around other children that share an
interest in their education, therefore, there is
lTess interruptions and more tinstructional time,

I feel that grouping of these schools, the
classes that are moderate in size will now be
overcrowded and, therefore, making it impossible
for any one-on-one instruction. It will take away
from the teachers being more personal and making it
more institutionalized. There are already 28 to 32
students in these classes per one teacher. Exactly
how many more do you need so that you can feel that
the space is befng used properly? |

Previous budget cuts, in my opinion,
contributed to the underutilized space that you
speak of. If you include classes like music and
art, then this'space will be utilized.

Finally, the closing of our schools will

B O e e e S
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1 have an effect on our children's educational

2 history as the building. How many times have you

3 gotten stuck on a history assignment_and wasn't

4 able to say, well, I'm going to run down to my old
5 school and see‘if your Mr. P had a few minutes to

6 spare, and he always do. Or you get stuck on a

7 math problem and you don't have your Mr. Winsor to
8 go ask for help, for support. |

9 In closing, I would just 1ike to say that
10 you put the failures and underachievements of our

11 children on teachers when, in fact, it's your

12  continuous manipulations of our schools and our

H
13 classrooms that are failing our children. |
14 You have elementary and middle age §
15  children, not college students or adult men in §

16 penal systems that should be identified by an ;
17 ID number. We have children that still have a need §
18  for teachers, individual attention; and in grouping ;
19 these schools together, schools that are borderline |
20 crowded will take away from this individualization. é
21 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: 1I'm going to have to :
22 ask you to wrap up.

23 MS. LOVE-BROWN: Last statement. I urge you,

24 ask you, beg and plead with you not to disrupt our %
:

D e e e
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1 ph11dren's foundation and keep Canter's doors open. §
2 Thank you. z
3 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. i
4 Kayia Webb. ;
5 MS. WEBB: Good evening, your Honor. g
6 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Good evening. g
7 MS. WEBB: I am a concerned and proud parent of %
8 Canter. My daughter 1is an 8th grader at Canter. é
9 This is her first year there. %
10 Two weeks into school, I got a call from j
11 her math teacher saying, allow me to teach your E
12  daughter after school. My daughter has been going %
13 to after school. My daughter has been on the honor s
14  roll for her three consecutive marking periods. g
15 Prior to coming to Canter, my daughter had %
16 been a good student, but now that she's in Canter, %
17 she has been motivated by everyone there, g
18 administrator, teacher, clerks. I mean, as long as §
19 they're in the building of Canter, they are with §
20  these children. They have their concerns. Thank %
21 you. é
22 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you. Now is KW |
23 a student? ;
24 MS. WEBB: That's my daughter. She's not goin%1 %




1 to speak.

2 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay.

3 Rosalind Smith.

4 MS. SMITH: My name is Rosalind Smith,

5 R-o-s-a:1~1-n-d, Smith, S-m-i-t-h. I'm a Tife-long
6 Hyde Park resident. My family has been in Hyde

7 Park since 1930, may my auntie rest in peace. My

8 mother went to Murray. I went to Murray. My son

9 went to Murray.

10 I currently have a daughter in Shoesmith
11 who asked me, and I'm going to say what I said on
12 Friday, Mommy, if Canter is closing, where am I

13 going to go?

14 I went homeless for my children to be

15 educated at Shoesmith and Canter. The first day

16 that my -- actually she's my little sister, but I
17 take care of all her education business. The first
18 day that she went to Canter in 7th grade, I went to
19 Dr. Conlan and I'm 1ike, Dr. Conlan, is she on your
20 enrollment? I was actually scared to go there.

21 And Dr. Conlan said, oh, yeah, she's here. Once
22 she's here, she can't go anywhere. And she's been
23  there ever since.
24 I don't know if anybody saw. I had to -
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walk out of the room because my two kids, when they

are always together, they were acting up. Canter

gave my little sister an individuality. She grew

up when she went to Canter because she didn't have

to worry about the Tittle one who was also at
Shoesmith with her coming up, seeing her and
kicking her in the shin Tike whét she was doing
today.

She gave her -- Canter did something in
8th grade that I never thought would happen. She
is doing so well in math. Oh, my God. Thank you,
Mr. Papczun. Mr. Winsor. And Ms. Bianca,

Dr. Conlan, Mr. Lewis, thank you for saving her
educational 1life. Thank you.
HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Thank you.

Student JK.

MS. SMITH: She's not speaking. She's with me.

And neither is JM. She's the student from
Shoesmith who will be attending, will be attending
Canter.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: How about student AG?

A VOICE: She's not speaking.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Okay. Student DH.

A VOICE: No.
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HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Student E, DR.

STUDENT DR: Hi. My name is Student DR. If
you know me Trom the first two meefings, then you
know my real name. Before I start speaking, I
would 1ike to give the letters to you that my
fellow classmates wrote today.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: AT11 right.

STUDENT DR: I am an 8th grade student at
Canter Middle School, and as we all know, the
selective enrollment high school program is a very
tough program to get into. You have to be the
cream of the crop to get into this program.

Thanks to the teachers at Canter, I was
accepted to one of the most highest ranked
selective enroliment high schools in Chicago,
Martin Luther King College Prep. Thanks to
Ms. Johnson who is a first year teacher at Canter
for giving me daily oral language and Mr. Winsor
who told my mother the day she said she wanted me
to go there he would get me in. I scored a solid
680 out of 900.

Not only have I been accepted, but half of
the graduating class of Canter has been accepted as

well. So this proves we're doing something right

94
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here at this school.

As I spoke at Kenwood High School at the

Monday meeting, the counselor at the high school is

letting my mother know I was also accepted to
Kenwood High School.

Now as they said, we have low test scores,
but children are getting accepted into these high
schools Teft and right.

Another thing about us being
underutilized, well, there's a problem on CPS
because when Canter was still a school where they
held 6th to 8th grade and you took that away, did
you ever stop to think that maybe this could be a
solution? And if this is so, why isn't
Jackie Robinson still on the Tist anymore because

these are the schools that held pre-K through 8th

grade? And how do I know? Because I attended and

because the school is holding pre-K to 3rd grade
which it can hold up to pre-K to 8. Why is it
going to lose anymore?

And my last point is we really don't have
any really major real reasons why we're closing.
This s an outrage and needs to be reconsidered;

otherwise, we were just another promise of the CPS

95 |

McCorkie Litigation Services, Inc,
Chicago, I1tinois (312) 263-0052

o BT L ST

i
E
g

i

SEzhi S R b S R e

S A e

B AR T

T B R e P T B

o
i
&
b
|
6]
3
|
i
o

i
I

5

B S B R e R s o R



e

1 you couldn't keep.

2 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Al11 right. We're

S T

3 going to have time to hear from one final student
4 because I have another hearing after this, but I

5 have read the transcripts of the community meeting.

S R T T R

6 If you have not had a chance due to the large
7 number of you who showed up to say what you wanted

8 to say today, you can drop off your speech with me

R S R e S

EEGT

9 or you can file it in person tomorrow or on line as

10  long as it's received by 5 p.m. tomorrow. Anything

11 will be considered that's not been heard from ?

Yk e

12 today. So I apologize for that, but --

13 A VOICE: What e-mail address?

14 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Do you have it?

15 A VOICE: No.

16 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: 1It's either éome here

17 at 125 or electronic mail is

G s e i = W

18  Qualityschools@cps.edu. That's
19  Qualityschools@cps.edu. All those will be given to

20 me. They're hand delivered or by e-mail.

s e G e S

21 MR. PAPCZUN: They have to get to you by
22 5 o'clock tomorrow morning?
23 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: That's what it says.

24 It has to be hand-delivered or by e—méi1.
96 |
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A VOICE: You are who?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Before 5 o'clock.

A VOICE: Tell us your name again.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: My name is Gill,
G-i-1-1, Grossi, G-r-o-s-s-i.

A VOICE: Thank you.

A VOICE:. So are you the one that's going to
answer all of our questions from the other meetings
because they weren't answered and we were told that
they were going to be put on line. That's what we
were told that they were going be to answered, and
I only see a few of the comments.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: No. The questions
have to be directed to the public school system
themselves. I'm impartial. I have nothing to do
with the pub]fc school system directly or with the
Board of Education.

A VOICE: Thank you.

A VOICE: When are they going to answer them?
How do we find out?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I thought the Board
was going to rule on May 22nd?

MR. PRICE: Yes.

A VOICE: Is that when the questions are going

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
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to be answered? They told us if we were at the
town meeting, they said we were going to have
answers and they were going to post them on line.
MR. PAPCZUN: I think Denise Little promised
that.
A VOICE: He doesn't know.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: That's not my role

here. My role is basically as an impartial hearing

officer.

A VOICEf I understand that, but I'm saying
from every meeting --

MS. KINGLY: Excuse me. May I be the Tast
student to speak?

ALDERMAN HAIRSTON: The thing is is he's not-

working with the Board. He's the Hearing Officer.

A1l the Board of Education people are over there.
You all the ones that promised and said that the
answers to all the questions would be posted
earlier in the week. And so the question is when
are they going to be posted?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Somebody from the
Board of Education want to address that?

ALDERMAN HAIRSTON: Mr. Price?

MR. PRICE: The answers to the questions, we

McCorkle Litigation Services, Inc.
Chicago, I11inois (312) 263-0052

98

RO EL

E e e

e T L iy SRS oot

e

SREETR e S

R B L e L D T

Gt
H
§
o
i
Bl
i
i
i
i




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

have somebody looking on fTinding the answers to
those questions right now.

MS. KINGLY: May I be the Tast student to
speak, please?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: I appreciate all your
input.

MS. KINGLY: May I please be the last one to
speak?

A VOICE: You did say one more student.

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Anybody who wishes to
give me -- I'm sorry. I'm going to have to
terminate the meeting. We have another meeting in
here about another 20 minutes. Anybody who wishes
to give me any kind of documentation, just wa1k up
and give it to me.

MS. KINGLY: Didn't you say one more student?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Pardon?

MS. KINGLY: May I speak?

HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: That's fine. One more
speaker.

MS. KINGLY: I'm not going to read this, but I
am a former student at Canter Middle School. I now
attend (inaudible) College Prep. Canter School's

college motto helped me apply my sense that they

S
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1 gave to me. I want to give a special thank you to

2 Mr. Winsor, my former math teacher because, as of

3 today, I have been in -- right now I'm in AP

4 calculus. When I entered Canter, I did not like

5 math. Freshhan year, when they scanned my test

6 scores at Canter Middie School, they immediately

7 put me 1in physics, math concepts and algebra II

8 immediately.

9 Mr. Fishbein's ciass helped me get an AP

10 honors, AP 1it, AP honors. And Dr. Conltan, if it

11 wasn't for Dr. Conlan's recommendation, I would not

12 be attending (inaudible) College Prep or be %
13 graduating because I will be (applause). A
14 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: Give us your initials

15 for the record.

16 MS. KINGLY: I'm 18.

17 HEARING OFFICER GROSSI: You're 18. Thank you. i
18 _ (Whereupon, the Public Hearing %
19 adjourned at 7:35 o'clock p.m.) %
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STATE OF ILLINOIS )
) SS:

COUNTY OF W I L L )

ANNA M. MORALES,

Court, says that she is a shorthand reporter doing

business in the State of Illinois; that she

as an Officer of the

reported in shorthand the proceedings of said

PubTlic Hearing, and that the foregoing is a true

and correct transcript of her shorthand notes so

taken as aforesaid, and contains the proceedings

given at said Public Hearing.

IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF:

my verified digital signature this 19th day of

April, 2013.

McCorkie Litigation Services, Inc.

Chicago, Illinois

(312) 263-0052

I11inois Certified Shorthand Reporter
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The Case for Canter Middle Schoal
CONTACT: Joy Clendenning, joyclendenning@gmail.com, 773-647-8489

Introduction

Good evening, ladies and gentlemen. You are about to hear a very compelling case to
keep open Canter Middle School --a wonderful school that really works. But, before we
begin our presentation, we must issue a formal protest. The representatives of CPS just
spoke for ____ minutes, completely uninterrupted, to lay out their case.

By contrast, Canter Middle School and its community supporters will not be afforded that
same opportunity. Instead, we will be forced fo plead our case in two-minute sound bites.
Is that fair? Is that legitimate? Does that even meet the spirit of the law? The intention of
the law must be to gather all the pertinent data and best proposals regarding this school
action.

Most precisely, this process must move us to do the very best we can for the children of
Chicago--the children of this community. With that in mind, one can see that there are three
distinct parties which must be heard from: CPS, Canter and its community, and the

general public. The first two--CPS and Canter--are coherent entities, each with specialized
information that the other does not have. The third party--the public--is individualized.

It makes sense that the individualized entity receives individualized chunks of time to
speak, say, two minutes per person. But that treatment simply does not make sense for a
coherent entity with specialized information. If we are serious about doing the best we can
for our children, we need to hear fully not only from CPS, but aiso from Canter. Therefore,
" we strongly request that you immediately change the procedures of this hearing: Allow
Canter and its community to speak, uninterrupted, for the same amount of time as CPS. In
other words, equal time in an equal manner. If we make this change right now, all parties,
including the public, will receive their due process. We await your response. [ LONG
-- PAUSE ]




The Law

Given that we must proceed with this unjust framework, let me lay out yet another injustice:

There is no reason for us to be here today because CPS did not comply with the law when
proposing to close Canter Middle School.

(105 ILCS 5/34-232 new)states:

(1) On or before March 31, 2013, the chief executive
officer shall announce all proposed school actions to be
taken at the close of the current academic year consistent
with the guidelines published under Section 34-230 of this
Code.

(2) On or before March 31, 2013, the chief executive
officer shall publish notice of the proposed school
actions.

Sec. 34-230 of the law states:

Notice of the proposal for a school action shall
include a written statement of the basis for the school
action, an explanation of how the school action meets the
criteria set forth in the guidelines, and a draft School
Transition Plan identifying the items required in Section
34-225 of this Code for all schools affected by the school
action. The notice shall state the date, time, and place of
the hearing or meeting.

Shoesmith Elementary school is affected by the school action to close Canter and did not
receive a written plan for its students by March 31, 2013.




For at least 40 years, students who have attended Shoesmith elementary school have
matriculated into Canter (formerly known as Louis Wirth) for the upper grades. The
question, "Where will the Shoesmith sixth graders go?" was asked by several people at the
"Community Meetings" but went unanswered like all other important questions.

There was no plan submitted to Shoesmith school, the Shoesmith school community was
not properly notified of the meeting and hearing schedule, and parents of 6th graders from
Shoesmith do not know where their children are to attend 7th grade. CPS did not comply
with the law. That alone should nullify the decision to close Canter.

CPS did submit a plan to the communities of Canter, Ray, and Harte. However that plan
was incomplete. Parents of Canter's seventh graders still do not know where their
individual children are to attend 8th grade.

CPS has no business closing a safe, vibrant neighborhood middle school serving primarily
African American families on the South Side of Chicago if there is not a plan for the
children. If CPS does have a plan, they have no business keeping it from us. In fact CPS
had the obligation to share it by March 31, and they did not.

Therefore, this is an illegal school action and must be terminated. If you agree, as you
should, we can all stop right now and go home. | await your response.

[ LONG PAUSE ]




Burden of Proof

Let us move on o another point, According to the CPS Board and Mayor Emanuel, the
primary goal of CPS is to prepare our students for college and careers. That is a great
and laudable goal upon which we can all agree! This goal perfectly links to CPS’ adoption
of the Common Core State Standards (CCSS).

Canter is one of a handful of schools that was chosen to be an early adopter of the
Common Core. We have done much work in this area, and we are better situated than
most schools to move forward with this agenda.

If college and career readiness really are the uliimate goals, then surely CPS would have
presented compelling and relevant data showing that Canter is failing in this mission.

Well as you heard moments ago --during their lengthy, uninterrupted opportunity to
present, CPS presented NO such data. Absolutely none. Not one single data point related

to college or careers.

They could have presented data that show the percentage of former Canter students that
graduate high school on time, and how that compares with other schools. They did not.

What percent of former Canter students make the high school honor roll? They don’t say.

What percent matriculate into selective enrollment high schools? They don't say. (The
answer--several each year.)

What percent matriculate into two-or four-year colleges? They don't say.

You see the pattern. The CPS presenters did not tell us how Canter performs on the most
critical mission of all.



Simply put: The most important data we need to make a thoughtful and appropriate
decision for our children is missing. CPS did not present it. Either they do not have the
data--which is a clear abrogation of their responsibility--or, they have buried it because it
does not support their case.

Bottom line: CPS clearly has NOT met its burden of proof. In a civil proceeding, the
burden of proof falls squarely on the complainant--the party bringing the action. Here, the
complainant is CPS and the action is closing Canter. CPS has not met its burden of proof
based on insufficiency of data; therefore, their action must be denied. Their case must be
thrown out.

We suspected this meeting would differ littie from the others. Adam Anderson from CPS
will tell you that there has been a “rigorous engagement process” of community dialogue
and conversation.

WE have attended the utilization commission hearings, the network meetings, the legally
mandated meetings, and this hearing. No dialogue took place at any of those meetings
either,

The process seemed designed to discourage rather than encourage input. Questions go
unanswered and remain unanswered.

Perhaps this shouldn’t be a surprise given that early in the school year, an offer to engage
in discussion with CPS staff and increase community invelvement through a community
action council, was met with the response “that’s not a model CPS supports anymore.”

Tonight we are going to give you the input CPS never bothered to seek about what the
community wants in its schools. We will tell you why Canter should stay open.




We come 1o you together. We are CPS parents. We are parents of infants and toddlers.
We are already engaged in promoting a system that will work for our children, our families
and our neighbarhood. We are CPS teachers, current students and alumni of Canier. We
are members of the Hyde Park/Kenwood Community who care about strong neighborhood
schools.

We stand before you to support all our schools, but especially Canter and our elementary
schools Ray, Bret Harte, and the school left out of the action -- Shoesmith -- that all send
chiidren to Canter.

In fact, many people of the Ray and Bret Harte communities did not have access to this
hearing. Rather, they are required to be at their schools for report card pick-up and they are
not allowed into this hearing after the first hour, making the timing impossible.

CPS scheduled this all-important hearing at a time when many stakeholders could not be
present. This quite possibly violates the law! We ask you, Hearing Officer, to consider this
point very deeply. If necessary, please refer this matter o a judge.

Those of us who could attend, stand before you on behalf of all the children on the south
side who benefit from Canter’s excellent program and teachers. We are proud that families
choose to send their children to Canter. They do this in the model of school choice that
CPS has championed for a decade or more. Canter is too rare a phenomenon in CPS. A
safe school. In a safe neighborhood. On the South Side of Chicago.

More importantly, Canter is a middle school that works -- a good school, doing good things
for CPS students. Tenight we are going to tell you just how good it is.



Utilization
First, however, we're going 1o address what CPS asserts is its reason for proposing to
close Canter -- utilization.

The building is structurally sound and received some TIF funds and CPS funds for
upgrades during the past decade. It, like many other good neighborhood schools in the
city, draws students from various neighborhoods, because their families choose for them to
attend a good school.

[n determining utilization this year, CPS is using a flawed formula, which requires 30
students in a classroom. We should be planning space utilization of our buildings based on
the class size we want, not the maximum we can pack in, especially when talking about
middle-school-age students, who have bigger bodies.

CPS claims that Canter would be fully utilized with a student population of 390. That
assumes 13 classrooms with 30 students each. Actually, if we follow federal law governing
special education and counseling services, there are 12 classrooms available.

If we put the right number of students in a room--25--then we have full utilization with 300
students. Therefore, with 228 students, Canter is currently 76% utilized, not 58% as CPS
claims. The “safe harbor” target for utilization is 80%; Canter is very close to this target.




At Canter 25 students "fit" in a classroom due to the size of the classrooms and due to the
size of the kids. This is more appropriate for adolescents. Research indicates that
low-income, African American and urban students benefit most from smaller class size.
Canter’s population is 83.3% low income and 91.4% African American.

At Canter, we can arrange desks in a circle with up to 25 desks to conduct the kind of
instructional mode! that works best for student learning. As you will see in our discussion of
performance coming up soon, our results show this model works.

Based on an ideal middle school class size of up to 25 students in a classroom, Canter
can fit 300 students in the building, and would be happy to provide its outstanding learning
experience to more students than are currently enrolled.

Canter is a wonderful old building which could be well-utilized by 300 students. In fact,
when Canter had more than 300 students enrolled, visitors commented on how crowded it
felt in the classrooms and the hallways. Again, we are talking about large, adolescent
bodies.

The building is also already utilized in other ways not quantified by the CPS utilization
formula; for example, a community group uses the building one evening a week. Canter’s
central location means it could be a valuable community resource. CPS has talked about
using the building to generate revenue by leasing it to a third party. Our questicn is we
can’t reorganize the Canter space in order {o rent out a certain number of rooms to
community partners who need meeting, office or event space that would also provide a
mutually beneficial partnership with the school.




Our students, families, and communities should not be punished because we have had so
many CEQ's at CPS over the past 5 years or because the state legislature blindly
extended the deadline so that now CPS is considering the largest number of closings ever
in a timeframe shorter than ever.

The win-win way to ensure Canter is fully utilized would be to have Shoesmith become a K -
5 {not overcrowded) school and have Canter be a 6, 7, 8 Middle School. When Canter

was Louis Wirth it was 6/7/8 and that made it easier to maintain enroliment. This would
solve a problem for Shoesmith as well. Please note: we are making a concrete proposal
here, for Shoesmith to be a K-5 school which feeds to Canter as a 6/7/8 school.

It would allow Shoesmith to have two kindergarten classes instead of just one kindergarten
class and two classes at all other grade levels. This year, Shoesmith had over 40
kindergarteners enroli at the school, which forced the school to have one kindergarien
class and two split K-1 classes to accommodate for the large number. If Shoesmith could
become a K-5 schooal, it would become a more well balanced school with the same number
of classes in each grads level.

Canter's enrollment would increase. Families would have access to schools for children at
every grade level within a three-block academic campus. Children could continue to benefit
from the Shoesmith/Canter/Kenwood continuum that has served the community well for
generations.




Community and process

Speaking of the community, as mentioned earlier, the CPS school closing process was
disempowering. CPS did not engage this community. CPS did this without asking us.
They didn't ask the people who send their children to the schools in our community. They
didn't ask the people who work in and dedicate their lives to the schools in our community.
They didn’t ask the leaders in LSC's, PTA's, or PAC’s. They didn’t ask the people who live
in our community.

Among us are people who grew up in Hyde Park, a teacher who has attended or taught in
neighborhood schools for 32 of his 45 years, people who have or who plan to send multiple
generations of their family’s children to local schools. We are people who choose to make
Hyde Park and Kenwood home and we never intend to live anywhere else. We volunteer in
schools to keep them strong, not just for our own children, but for all the future citizens CPS
schools are educating.

If CPS had asked us, if they had been willing to have a real conversation, to listen in longer
increments, and respond fo our questions, they would have understood that we are a
community capable of making good decisions for our children. All we want is what our
children deserve--no more, no less.

There are many possibilities for CPS to work with us to improve Canter. For instance, we
could help CPS design a recruitment and enroliment plan to increase enroliment. Canter
has impressive ISAT results, passionate teachers, motivated students, and some excellent
academic programs. CPS needs to get the word out about the great things Canter is
doing. Make it known that Canter is a strong and viable neighborhood option and actively
recruit families to increase enrollment. There is an active community in Hyde Park who
have a vested interest in lifting up neighborhood schools. Tap into this group, engage us in
the work of transformation and we will roll up our sleeves and help Canter become a school
that fits snugly into the K-12 academic campus that stretches these three Hyde
Park-Kenwood blocks.

We want schools like Canter that work and we are here to engage with CPS to make that
happen. Let’s take a look at why keeping Canter open is 50 important.
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Performance

Canter's committed principal, staff and teaching team help students achieve critical
developmental outcomes and increase performance. CPS will try to lead you to believe
otherwise. Its performance policy report identifies Canter as a level 3 school on probation.
However, there are significant flaws in this assessment. First, it relies almost exclusively
on ISAT scores, which lock at the number of students who reach a specific threshold
regardless of whether they came to a school with significant delays. Only 14.3% of the
standard is based on student growth!

But everyone knows that the whole purpose of education is to help students grow.
Therefore, CPS performance poiicy is standing on its head--completely upside down.
Special education students comprise 15.7% of Canter's population. The ISAT test it relies
on does not capture the growth of students who start with the lowest performance and
improve muitiple grade levels because -- though Canter teachers may help them advance
two, three, or even four grade levels from where they came in -- some don’t quite make it to
the seventh grade level.

The charts we atftach here use the ISAT numbers more appropriately and they show a
dramatically different performance picture. Using cohort data for the most recent three
consecutive years and following 7th graders to 8th grade, the percent of Canter students
meeting or exceeding grade level requirements on the ISAT increased. It increased in both
reading and math. It increased in all three years, Overall on the ISAT, Canter’s composite
scores outpace the CPS average. Canter is not an underperforming school! It is BETTER
than many CPS schools.
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The Case for Canter Middle School
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The Case for Canter Middle School
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Moreover, comparing all schools in the 60615 zip code that currently serve 7th and 8th
graders, Canter performs very well. In fact, Canter outperforms every school but Murray;
that means outperforming Burke, Kozminski, Overton, and Reavis. in both reading and
math, for the past two years, Canter is second only to Murray. Moreover, no data exists for
7th and 8th grade for either of the receiving schools, Ray or Bret Harte, because they
haven’'t had 7th or 8th grade for a decade.

By the way, Canter accomplishes alt this with a high percentage of students with
disabilities--the very group that tends to perform lowest of the ISAT test . It seems strange
to close down the second best school in the the whole zip code!

it might be worth noting, at this point, that the overemphasis the Board places on ISAT data
is quite troubling. ISAT is a flawed and ocui-moded test which is currently being replaced by
the PARCC test, which is aligned to the Common Core State Standards. CPS has told us
repeatedly that the PARCC test will provide a more detailed and accurate picture of

student knowledge and skills. That is the future metric that CPS, lllincis and 44 other states
will be using. It seems eminently more reasonable and appropriate to wait for the new and
better data before we shut down 54 schools and massively disrupt the lives of over 30,000
children and their families! Especially in a case like Canter: If CPS has a school that
works well and has special programs to offer, leave it alone--give it a chance to show what
it can do on the PARCC test.
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Special Programs

Of course, there is much more to Canter than test scores! Canter provides a myriad of
special programming that enriches and deepens the overall learning and growth of its
students. If Canter is closed, it is impossible to fully replicate or replace this experience.

Algebra

The goal of Canter’'s Algebra Program is to have students earn freshman algebra credit as
8"" graders and put them on track for advanced placement math courses in high school.
This is & great way for Canter students to distinguish themselves and improve their
chances for getting into the college of their choice. To do this, students must pass a
rigorous district wide algebra test at the end of the school year.

Canter has seen increasing enrollment in algebra, with 19 of 25 students in the course
passing the exit exam in 2011 and 18 of 26 passing it in 2012. These passing rates are
competitive with many well-respected schools.

This year’s algebra class numbers 32 students.

If Canter is closed and its students are split between Ray and Bret Harte, it is unlikely that
they will receive an algebra class: there simply will not be enough students in either
building who are ready for this rigorous program.

Hlinois Mathematics and Science Academy Fusion

Canter has provided the intensive Illinois Mathematics and Science Academy Fusion
program for several years. IMSA Fusion is an award-winning STEM (Science, Technology,
Engineering, and Math) program. IMSA Fusion is recognized among the top programs in
the nation by Change the Equation, STEM Works, a corporate-led initiative to identify and
expand effective STEM teaching to best prepare for a powerful and diverse STEM pipeline
for the global future.

One important goal of the Fusion program is to increase access for students historically
underrepresented or underserved in STEM opportunities. As such, low-income minority
students are targeted for program participation. Because the deadline for application has
long since passed, Ray and Bret Harte will NOT be able o offer this program to Canter
students who have been displaced by school closure. This will be a huge loss to Canter
students.
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Art

The art program at Canter, under the direction of Ms. Rodriguez, is stellar. All students
receive expert instruction in a wide range of technigues. The hallways of Canter are filled
with student-generated work. We invite you to come by and take a look; you will be
impressed. Ray and Bret Harte do not have comparable programs--another blow to
Canter students if it is closed down.

Chess

The chess club at Canter has grown by leaps and bounds over the past several years.
Canter participates in tournaments all around Chicago, including the official CPS
tournament. Three years ago, we tock second place in the South Regional, this year, we
fell one point short of moving on to the citywide finals. in addition, individual players have
won medals in the individual competitions. If Canter closes, the students shifted over to
Ray will continue to enjoy the benefits of chess; those sent to Bret Harte, on the other hand
will not, since Harte does not have a chess program. Another loss for Canter students. For
more details, please see the testimonial letter submitted by Michael Cardinale, president

of the Youth Chess Foundation of Chicago.

College Towr

For five years Canter has taken all of its students on tours of area colleges and universities.
These are full-fledged tours given by those institutions of higher learning. We have taken
tours of Univ. of Chicago, De Paul, Northeastern Univ. Triton Coliege, and many others.
The tour guides are always impressed by the seriousness with which our students conduct
themselves--asking the types of questions that high schoolers might ask. As far as we can
tell, we are the only CPS school to provide this opportunity to 7th and 8th graders. Again,
a huge loss to Canter students if you shut us down.
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School Climate

Test scores aren’'t Canter’s only strength. Take a look at the 5Essentials survey, based on
more than 20 years of research by the University of Chicago’s Consortium on Chicago
School Research that examines what makes schools successful. Canter rates as highly

effective in the areas of “collaborative teachers,” “involved families,” and “effective leaders”
on the 5 Essentials. It receives the highest designation of “organized for improvement.”

More importantly, it achieves higher ratings in this area than either of the receiving schools
in this proposed action. Achieving this rating on the 5 Essentials is one of the strongest
predictors of school success. No wonder Canter's ISAT scores are so strong.

The school culture at Canter centers on the relational trust between all stakeholders. Any
assessment of school success must include qualitative indices of human development
which are the direct result of the school’s culturai climate.

Canter is safe and organized. It is an emotionally supportive space. Teachers,
administration, and parents are a unified front in establishing and enforcing clear,
consistent rules and boundaries. Studentis from other areas flock to Canter because of its
reputation. '

Parent involvement is intense. The staff take extra measures to call and interact with
every single parent to give them updates on their child’s progress: academically, socially
and emotionally. From in-school visits to after school meetings to event planning, parents
are active participants. Ongoing feedback creates a feeling of ‘family’, as many report
there. We would like to direct the hearing officer to the part of the CPS binder,which
contains the court reporter’s transcripts from the meetings last Monday and Friday as
evidence of the strong sense of family at Canter.
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Canter is a culture of collaboration. Teachers are organized in teams and co-plan curricula.
They consult each other and share resources, both in and outside of school, working to
address student issues, including the many kids with special needs.

Classrooms are designed for maximum student collaboration-- arranged in groups and
circles. Lessons build-in participation that supports both content mastery and social
development. As referenced earlier--cne could maximize space with 30 students arranged
in rows--however, this age group requires more carefully designed spaces. A culture of
collaboration balances autonomy with social awareness in decision making, problem
solving, and abstract thinking. Students exercise these skills outside of class.

Canter believes in affording individual attention, crucial for this age group. This is a culture
of care. Teachers use their daily advisory periods to check in with student concerns and
progress. Canter is a school where the "extended day” is really extended: Teachers come
early and stay late. They make themselves available after school for tutoring running a
plethora of enrichment activities, such as, chess, yearbook, art club, drama, IMSA Fusion
(a STEM program), as well as basketball, flag football, and cheerleading.

Canter exemplifies a culture of leadership . In fact, Canter is a Leadership Academy.
Through coursework, students develop skiils like empathy , perspective taking, and
planning for the future. Students develop competence,identity, and explore beliefs. Such
values are re-enforced across the curriculum. Every student participates in a service
project chosen by his/her homeroom. One such project was inspired by a fellow student
with sickle cell disease. A series of fundraisers, culminating in a 3-on-3 basketball
tournament, is now a yearly event. By planning these projects, students prepare
themselves for their service requirement in high school.

Canter is a small school designed to meet the social and emotional needs unigue to an
adolescent, at risk population. The climate reflects the values of safety, individual support,
collaboration and leadership. Many students have found a second chance here, and we
know you'll hear from some of them tonight.
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Middle schoois

Canter exemplifies the critical nature of middle schools. Canter offers a middle school
approach in a neighborhood that has 3 other public schools that are K (or pre-K) to 6%
grade. This specialty focus is best for adolescents and how they learn, since teenagers
develop so uniguely.

A middle school creates the best transition for high school, as the staff is able to use their
professionat development and training days to further their expertise on the adolescent
mind and to honor a common mission. A middle school offers “practice” for the freedoms
and social expectations that students are abruptly confronted with in high school. 8%
graders need to practice having the controlled freedom in the halls like high schools offer,
learning about the responsibitities that come with freedom, not waiting in line to use the
bathroom as an entire class.

As many parents and teachers can attest , adolescents are unigue, diverse creatures who
have extremely different psychological, emotional, and social needs than elementary
students. There is a place for strong middle schoois like Canter even if CPS moves
toward a general strategy of K-8 schools.

CPS consistently supports unique models that work throughout the City. Supporting Canter
as a middle school that works is critical. In CPS planning for the 10-year Facilities Master
Plan, mandated by the 2011 state law they reference the Hyde Park Cormmunity Area. In
the Hyde Park Community Area there are several small school buildings that can work
together in the neighborhood to support students. Schools such as Shoesmith, for
example, are an ideal size to house pre-K through grade 5 programs, while Canter is an
ideal size for grades 6, 7, and 8. CPS should support Canter, a middle school that works.
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Safety and Location

It is vital that you see Canter in the larger context of the community before you make your
recommendation to the Board. For this reason, you must consider the location of Canter
Middle School closely.

Canter sits in an ideal location, at the border of Hyde Park and Kenwood, two safe, thriving
neighborhoods on the south side of Chicago. Itis sandwiched between our neighborhood
high school, Kenwood Academy, and our wonderfu! Blackstone Library. It is three blocks
from Shoesmith Elementary School, the main feeder school for Canter. The majority of
Shoesmith graduates go on to attend Canter. Their parents value the safe location of
Canter and its proximity to Shoesmith, which allows older siblings to pick up and drop off
younger siblings at school.

Parents also appreciate the proximity to Kenwood Academy, which allows older and
younger siblings to commute safely together ¢n the bus from all over the south side. You
see, many of the children whom Canter serves do not live in the immediate attendance
boundaries of the school or even come from the feeder schools. Now, CPS will try and tell
you that this is another reason in favor of closing Canter-it does not attract all of the
students from the neighborhood.

However, think about what this actually means. Canter has room to take in students from
outside of the Hyde Park and Kenwood area. We serve students from neighborhoods all
over the south side. These students and families are attracted to Canter because it is a
safe school, in a safe neighborhood, on the south side of Chicago.

Families choose Canter for many reasons, but one that you will hear about again and again
is that the neighborhood schools for many of our students are unsafe-because the very
neighborhoods where they are located are unsafe. Imagine that! Located on the south
side and close to several major bus lines and the Metra, Canter is close enough for
families and students from all over the south side to get to, but snugly cocooned in a safe
neighborhood.
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Conclusion

At a time when violence and gang activity is an epidemic in our city it makes NO SENSE to
close a safe school, in a safe neighborhood on the south side of Chicago. |t makes even
less sense, when you factor in the data you heard earlier about Canter’s solid academic
performance. As CPS repeatedly has stressed during this process, it is imperative that
children from all over Chicago have the opportunity to attend a safe, high performing
school. Canter is one of those schools and must not be closed.

We submitted as evidence a binder that includes this testimony covering multiple reasons
Canter should stay open. We questioned whether CPS met the mandates of the law
regarding school actions. The binder also includes supportive testimony from Canter
alumni, State Senator Kwame Raoul, and the Hyde Park-Kenwood Community
Conference.

The closing of Canter would be an injustice -- to students, families and to Chicago’s
communities. Canter is a school that is doing what parents and community members want.
With a family atmosphere, a strong educational experience, solid pedagogy and a
committed team of administrators and teachers, Canter is helping its students achieve
great things. Canter is a safe school in a safe neighborhood on the South Side of Chicago.
Canter should remain open.
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APR 10, 2013 | |
Canter deserves another look

hph2012 / Guest Columns, Political Reports

By STATE SEN. KWAME RAOUL {(D-13)

As a lifeléng Hyde Park resident and parent, I am keenly concerned by the decision to close Canter Middle
School, the product of a community vision for our neighborhood’s middle school students.

It is not my place as a state legislator to micromanage the affairs of any school district, even our state’s
largest. I understand the challenges the Chicago Public Schools face today. Demographic shifts have left
some school buildings half-empty, while diminished state funding and hard economic times continue to
take a toll on the district’s budget.

Meanwhile, the stakes couldn’t be higher for our city’s students, who will soon be forced to compete inan
increasingly demanding job market. I appreciate the need to make tough decisions in order to maximize
the dollars available to educate each student.

But it is my role as a community member and leader to advocate for the local institutions that serve our
young people. I believe CPS should look at Canter's trajectory and potential, not just a snapshot of its '
utilization. Throughout the process of making Canter a scho ol focused on the unigue educational needs of
seventh and eighth grade students, the Hyde Park community pulled together with a bold vision. The
program has been growing steadily, and CPS should give the Canter experiment time to bear fruit. Ata
time when CPS increasingly looks to options such as magnet and charter schodls, closing innovative
community schooels with strong local backing can only take the district in the wrong direction. -

In 2009, the General Assembly created the Chicago Educational Facilities Task Force to recommend best
practices for gathering public input and applying clear, consistent criteria to closure and turnaround
decisions. Albeit with continual pressure from state and local sources, opportunities for public comment
have increased and improved, though there is still much work to be done. Yet the rationale driving the
final closure list released in March is still unclear. With my fellow lawmakers, I will continue pushing CPS
to undertake school actions fairly, openly and in a way that minimizes disruptions to students, families
and neighborhoods.

The law creating the task force states that the General Assembly’s intent is to “make the individual school
in the City of Chicago the essential unit for educational governance and improvement and to place the
primary responsibility ... in the hands of parents, teachers and community residents at each school.”

Tt is this school-evel and neighborhood—]e{rel perspective that was missing from the decision to close
Canter. I'm encouraged that our Hyde Park community is pulling together, once again, for Canter Middle
School. Civic engagement will always be a necessary ingredient in quality education. May our children
learn citizenship and leadership from our fight for their future.
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Re: HPKCC's Schools Committee Support for keeping Canter Middle School
Open

April 10, 2013

As a follow-up to the Hyde Park-Kenwood Community Conference’s general
resolution {see attached) to keep all the Chicago Public Schools open, we write
to support keeping, in particular, Canter Middle School, as an ongoing school.

We write with the backing and firm determination of parents, students,
teachers and residents in the Hyde Park neighborhood as witnessed at the CPS
community hearing of April 8, 2013, at Kenwood Academy. The testimony of all
those people was profoundly moving and convinced the HPKCC to speak out.

We argue in favor of keeping the Canter Middle School open for the following
reasons:

1. The Canter Middle School has been successful at providing students with a
solid curriculum organized departmentally that prepares students for high
school.

2. The scheool is not under-performing: The faculty is first-class and highly
prized by its students.

3. Middle school students need this kind of transitional preparatory
experience and the community fought very hard to secure a middle school
inthe area.

4. Capital contributions were made to the school via TIF funds.

5. A number of families are moving into Hyde Park expecting to send their
children there, and a number of families outside the neighborhood count
on Canter to provide a safe environment for their children.

6. The school, said to be “underutilized” by CPS, could be expanded by adding
a sixth grade, thus making it conform to standard middle schools
throughout the country. For example, Shoesmith School, which goes to the
gt grade and feeds into Canter School, is overcrowded, having twao trailers
used as classrooms.

7. The students at Canter, their teachers and their administrators, have
formed a community and a bond that has transformed the lives of many
students as they move through their school years.




10.

11.

12.

The children going into the fall 2013 seventh grade receiving schools may
not have the structural and curricuiar support that is as strong as that now
provided by Canter. Students from outside the area may have to attend
schools that have no additional supports, For example, it isn’t enough
providing algebra without the preparation leading up to it, and success in
algebra is critical to success in high school and eventually college.
Specialized teachers in math are essential to this success, not teachers
specialized in another area but doubling as math teachers {and say,
language arts).

To designate the space vacated by Canter to a parent university, while that
may be a good thing to have, is a poor substitute for using the building as a
school.

The University of Chicago has a strong presence in the Canter School
program. This presence should continue as it may not work as well in an
elementary environment.

The students who now attend seventh grade who might have gone to
Kenwood Academy may well decide to leave Hyde Park or its schools, thus
weakening the student body at Kenwood Academy.

There may be other adverse effects in the larger community or certainly a
sense of loss in a community that is trying to move ahead.

Please keep Canter open.

Regards,

Anita R. Hollins
President, Hyde Park-Kenwood Community Conference
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March 17, 2013

Resolution on Deferral of CPS School Closures

Hyde Park-Kenwood Community Conference
Drafted by the Schools Commitiee and approved by the Board of Directors

March 2013:

Whereas: The public schools in Hyde Park and Kenwood and in every
neighborhood in the City of Chicago are key assets and community
centers, and

Whereas: We do not want to see school buildings abandoned, torn down,
or repurposed out of public use, thus setting back our neighborhoods, and

Whereas: The teachers, administrators, staff, teams of volunteers,
parents and various community organizations and organized school
support groups have, through tremendous effort, helped these schools
make great strides, and '

Whereas: Children should have the option of being able to walk to good
public schools in familiar settings without having to cross into-danger - -
zones or to endure inconvenient transport, and

Whereas: The closure and consolidation of schools, as done in the past
by CPS, even in small batches, has been disruptive for children, families,
schools and communities, and has not resulted in the chiidren displaced
going to schools that are better but to schools that are further away, and

‘Whereas: The yearly threat of closures sets schools and communities

against each other and makes it impossibie for parents to plan their
children’s education or for schools to be assured of a stable population for
jong-term planning, and finaily

Whereas: We believe that CPS's stated goals for the closures, including
to reduce building operations costs and to sell assets, are based on
inaccurate assumptions and data, and that ciosures will be detrimental to
families, schools and neighborhoods,

Therefore be it resolved that the Hyde Park-Kenwood Community
Conference and its Schoois Committee seeks deferral of school closings
in our neighborhood and Chicago pending development of a sound and
equitable plan that incorporates the input and takes into account the
needs and concerns of children, parents and communities.

Dated this £ q%day of W 2013

Hyde Park-Kenwood Commuynity Conference,
Anita Hollins, President %HZEZ?




April 11, 2013

Chicago Public School Board
125 8. Clark
Chicago, IL

To the School Board,

Fam a former resident of the Hyde Park neighborhood. My Parents still live in the sarme home that |
grew up in. ! have three children; oneis% graduate of Canter Middle School. | am a graduate of Murray
and Bret Harte Elementary Schools. My fondest memories during grade school were the team spirit that
we had when piaying basketball games against the neighborhood schools. How can you have a historic
rivalry and team spirit when the powers that be, want to take away your history?

My son currently attends Kenwood Academy High School. During his grammar school years we
frequently researched the grade status of Canter Middle School. We never noticed anything
“underperfarming” about this school. As a matter of fact, at the time {which was only two years ago),
the school’s average was about the same as the grammar school that he was attending, {Beasley
Academic Center), '

As a result, the very next year we continued to fook at the school's ratings. The small class size was
very attractive. The only reason that we didn’t transfer my son into Canter was because it was too far
to travel at that age. We need to keep our history, and our concerned teachers, staff and parents. i

do not believe in you or what you’re trying to do to our children! Canter was just remodeled two years
ago. It didn’t have a lunchroom for the children to eatin. When | went to Bret Harte in the |ate 70s,
it was already an overcrowded school, and now children from all over Chicaga attend the school. How
on earth, can you send any more children to that school? This past summer, | went there for reunion’
information and found out that a janitor closet was made into a bathroom for the staff, (male and
female) to share. Almost forty years later, the children there still have to go to the basement of the
school to go to the bathroom. Is that safe?2?? NO!

If Canter Is really an underperforming school: then this is a firsti | feel the Board is only closing these
schools to send the challenge on to some corporation that will not comply with the standards of our
neighborhood. This entity wifl not include the Chicago Teacher’s Union and the civil monitoring system
that the union upholds to the Board and etc. Like my other colleagues; | am angry! You are only
concerned about maney. Think about what you're doing to so many children across Chicago. Stay away
from our schaols and utilize that energy to improve the schools, don’t close them!

Sertously sincere,
Donna Allen

Email: banksallen@vahoo.com

Phone: (312) 841-9508




April 10, 2013

To the CPS school board,

As a member of the Hyde Park community, a concerned family member of a current student, and a
former graduate of Louis Wirth School (now Canter Middle School), | am angry about the recent threats
of this school closing. 1attended Wirth from 1971-1973. It was a wonderful experience. | am very upset
about the Emanuel administration’s plan to close 53 public schools at the end of the schoot year.

Some of my best, dearest, and most trusted friends tome from Kenwood High School as weil as my
buddies, colleagues, supporters, and comrades, The reason we were EVER brought together is because
of our Hyde Park neighborhood schools {Louis Wirth, Reavis, Kezminski, Ray, Murray, Bret Harte), it
saddens me that my old school Louis Wirth {now Canter) is closing. Where will these neighborhood
children go to school? Does this mean children won't be able to "walk” te school like we did? Does this
mean that the "WELCOME" school will now be overcrowded and teachers will have 40-students in a
classroom and be expected to have successful learning outcomes? It's a shame what happen to the ATL
schools last week and the 30 teachers who may go to prison. Teachers are now under so much pressure.
it’s just.not fair!!]l How did public education in Chicago get so cut of controi?

if Canter closes, this means the student population will have to go to Ray or Bret Harte, which means
the "Welcome Schools” will be overcrowded. At the present time, Canter over the past decade has a
talented and dedicated group of teachers/administrators who care about their learning population. This
school must be supported and strengthened, not closed. '

| am in support of this school NOT closing!!!

Sincerely

Sharon iohnson
5109 south kimbark
Chicago, it 60615




April 10, 2013

To the CPS school b6ard,

As a former member of the Hyde Park community, a concerned citizen, a product of Chicago Public
Schools, and a former graduate of Louis Wirth School {(now Canter Middle School), | am angry about
the recent threats of this school closing. My 4 siblings attended Witth from 1971-1977 as well as close
friends. It was a wonderful experience. | am very upset about the Emanuel administration’s pian to
close 53 public schools at the end of the school year.

if Canter closes, this means the student population will have to go to Ray or Bret Harte, which means
the "Welcome Schools” will be overcrowded. For many of these students, this means taking public
transportation which may not be affordable. At the present time, Canter over the past decade has a
talented and dedicated group of teachers/administrators who care about their learning population. This
school must be supported and strengthened, not closed.

f am in support of this school NOT closingli]
Sincerely
Mike Tuggle

dvdmike @yahoo.com




April 10, 2013

To the CPS school board,

As a former member of the Hyde Park community, a concerned citizen, a product of Chicago Public
Schools, and a former graduate of Louis Wirth School {now Canter Middle School), | am angry about
the recent threats of this school closing. My 3 siblings attended Wirth from 1973-1977 as well as close
friends. it was a wonderful experience. | am very upset about the Emanuel administration’s plan to
close 53 pubdlic schools at the end of the school year. ‘ '

if Canter closes, this means the student population will have to go to Ray or Bret Harte, which means
the “Welcome Schools” will be overcrowded. For many of these students, this means taking public
transportation which may not be affordable. At the present time, Canter over the past decade has a
talented and dedicated group of teachers/administrators who care about their learning population. This
school must be supported and strengthened, not closed.

t am in support of this schoo! NOT closing!!!
Sincerely
Lorraine Lynch

4800 south chicago beach drive
Chicago, IL 60615




Aprif 10, 2013

" To the CPS school board,

As a former member of the Hyde Park community, a concerned citizen, a product of Chicago Public
Schools, and a former graduate of Louis Wirth School {now Canter Middle School}, | am angry about the
recent threats of this school closing. | attended Wirth from 1971-1973. It was a wonderful experience.
} am very upset about the Emanuei administration’s plan to close 53 public schools at the end of the -
school year. ’ ' :

if Canter closes, this means the student population will have to go to Ray or Bret Harte, which means

the “Welcome Schools” will be overcrowded. Far many of these students, this means taking public
transportation which may not be affordable. At the present time, Canter over the past decade has a '
talented and dedicated group of teachers/administrators who care about their learning population. This
school must be supported and strengthened, not closed. ' '

[ am in support of this school NOT closing!!!

Sincerely

Edward Smith
16001 hwy 79 north Altheimer, AR 72004
‘edwardsmith1176@yahoo.com



Aprit 10, 2013 : .

To the CPS schoal board, : .

As a former member of the Hyde Park community, a concerned citizen, a product of Chicago Public
Schools, and a former graduate of Louis Wirth School (now Canter Middle School), | am angry about the
recent threats of this school closing. | attended Wirth from 1971-1973. It was a wonderful experience.
| am very upset about the Emanuel administration’s plan to close 53 public schools at the end of the
school year.,

If Canter closes, this means the student population will have to go to Ray or Bret Harte, which means
the “Welcome Schools” will be overcrowded. For many of these students, this means taking public
transportation which may not be affardable. At the present time, Canter over the past decade has a
talented and dedicated group of teachers/administrators who care about their learning population. This
schoo! must be supported and strengthened, not closed.

i am in support of this school NOT closing!!l

Sincerely

Vianne Jackson-Jordan

15770 Bellaire Bhvd. #2413

Houston, TX 77083




The IMSA Fusion Program

IMSA Fusion is a very powerful program that has been offered at Canter for several years. Its
many benefits are listed below,

Unfortunately, if Canter is closed, students moving to Ray and Bret Harte will NOT be able to
participate. IMSA has strict rules. To become an IMSA partner school you must apply and pay

an $800 fee. Applications for next year were due March 1%,

Therefore, Canter students would lose a very valuable experience due to this proposed
school action.

Jr.,r,", :‘ ‘ S EETIYIA ;‘-i;h-!jl-'; oy

Evidence of Student Impact

Evidence of Teacher Impact

u 81% of FUSION alumnae take advanced
" coursework in math in high school, and attain
an average grade of 85% in these courses

v 60% take “rigorous” math coursework
accordlng to a national high school transcript
study (2011)

*  70% of FUSION alumnae take advanced
courseviork in sclencein high school and
attain an average grade of 87% in these
COUI'lSES

= 61%take “rigorous” science coursework
according to a national high school transcript

. study (2011)
w0 B7%of teachers-and prlncipa[s reportan
" " increase in FUSION students’ math interest;
74% report an increase in FUSION students’
math achievement
% 91-93% of teachers and principals report an

increase in FUSION students’ science 1nterest;: '

80-82% report an increase in FUSION.
_ - students’ science achievement :
.';:“‘63% students report that FUSION improves
" and Increases their content knowledge and -
" academic performance in‘math, science

84% of FUSION teachers’ report use of FUSION
instructional skills/resources in their classrooms;
65% of FUSION teachers report change in thelr
instructional practice

83% of principals report that FUSION curriculum is
aligned to state standards in both math and
sclence

96% of teachers report that FUSION curriculum fs
aligned to state standards in both math and
sclence

Student communication, analysis of information, .
active learning in math/science have increased in
FUSION teacher classrooms from 543% in 2008 to

- 64%in 2010 ,
" 54% of FUSION lessons show significant

connections to real-world issues

72% of FUSION sessians incorporate complex,
multiple STEM concepts '

50-75% of FUSION teachers/principals indicate
increase in teacher leadership and professional
development

" 57% of FUSION teachers facilitate internal

professional development for colleagues




April 16, 2013

David J. Vitale

President, Chicago Board of Education
125 S. Clark

Chicago, IL 60603

RE: Proposed Closing of Canter Middle School
Dear Mr. Vitale:

I am writing today on behalf of Canter Middle School, based on my personal
expetience of its chess program, and the positive effect the program continues to have on
mary students. As president of the Youth Chess Foundation of Chicago (YCFC), 1've
had the pleasure of working with Howard Fishbein, Canter’s dedicated coach, and with
its roster of 20 chess players, :

YCFC seeks to promote the growth of scholastic chess in Chicago, through the staging
and sponsorship of free tournaments throughout the school year. Its central mission is to
increase participation in chess at the scholastic level, recognizing that chess playing has
been proven to increase scholastic aptitude, and that chess is a constructive
extracurricular activity in an underserved urban environment.

Canter began playing in YCFC tournaments four years ago, and in just that short time,
've seen firsthand how chess has impacted these students’ lives. Canter’s team has
steadily improved its play, and has exhibited exemplary sportsmanship at our
tournaments. '

As metro vice-president of the Illinois Chess Association, I’ve worked diligently with
Bill Gerstein at CPS over the past two years to expand scholastic chess at CPS. Chess
accelerates cognitive developments in a number of key areas, including analytical
reasoning, pattern recognition, and attention, and we’re working hard to see that its
benefits may be extended throughout CPS. It’s a long and challenging process, however,
and the prospect of losing some of the smalf gains we’ve made is disheartening.

I’ve too often witnessed students lose the chance to compete in our tournaments,
usually when a change in personnel leaves a team without a coach or adult chaperone. It
is my understanding that should Canter close, some of its students will attend Ray school,
which I'm pleased to report fields a chess team. However, some will also be relocated to
Bret Harte school, which, to my knowledge, has no team, club, or coach, I'd hate to see
these students lose out on the benefits of chess that they’ve enjoyed at Canter in recent
years.




[ know you have many factors to consider. I simply wish to add my voice to those
asking that Canter remain open, because from the perspective of the positive effects of
extracurricular chess, the closing of Canter would be a great loss.

~ Sincerel

Michael Cardinale
President, Youth Chess Foundation
of Chicago




Chicago Fublic Schools | Wilversity of Chicago
Brbespiet Projoct

April, 2013
This letter is in support of the Miriam Canter Middle School.

I work at Canter on a weekly basis supporting teachers with
curriculum and technology integration.

Always when I am there, I see students engaged in their lessons.
The students seem to get individual attention from teachers,
administration and other staff. I see students doing lessons in the
computer lab. I see teachers using Interactive White Boards in
their classrooms. I help teachers and administrators with their
own web sites, to keep parents informed.

I believe that keeping Miriam Canter Middle School open gives the
student population the best start toward their goal of being college
bound.

Russ Revzan

Technology Resource Advisor
CUIP

University of Chicago

Chicago Pubitic Schaols | University of Chicago Internet Project | 5640 South Ellis Avenue | AAC-050 | Chicago, Tinois 60637
hitp://cuip.uchicago.edu




To The CPS Board of Education:

My name is Angela Browning. I'm a student from the Canter Class of 2011. tam now a
sophomore at Kenwood Academy High School. Even though | only spent my 8th grade year
there, Canter changed my life. | found my passion for music through Mr. Winsor and the music
club. Songwriting was just a hobby for me until | joined. It gave me the opportunity to gain fans
and critics that gave honest feedback. Because of that experience, I'm now able to be a part of
a music production club at my current high school. The music club taught me how to
collaborate with other artists. | always look back at that when writing songs with other
musicians. Thanks to Mr. Winsor, | found my true passion and became a stronger student.

With a B average, | passed the Algebra Exit Exam that year. Since then {'ve had a nice transition
from algebra to geometry and now to advanced algebra with trigonometry. | learned all the
essential concepts of algebra at a high school level there. It was challenging, but ultimately
made me a better math student. A determined scholar is what the class turned me into.

Other extracurricular activities such as golf club, art club and chess club molded me into being
such a well-rounded person. Mr. Fishbein showed me that the game of chess takes a lot of
patience and intelligence. That amount of rigor does something to your mind so that,
eventually, homework isn't that hard anymore. Art is such a beautiful thing-- is what Mrs.
Rodriguez taught me in her class. She took the frustration out of art for me. Golf is a difficult
sport that also takes patience and precision. With the leadership of Mrs. Vroman, | lost the
impatient mindset | had.

There's so much Canter has to offer to its students. The heart that the teachers put into their
teaching is remarkable. Out of all my K-8 teachers, they are the ones | remember. They were
the ones to tell me things that I'll never forget. How can more students turn out like me without
Canter being there to guide them? We need Canter in the community to continue to encourage
young minds to be whatever they put their minds to.

Don't close the best school in Hyde Park.

Sincerely,
Angela Browning
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From: Alicia Roman

To: Cps School Board

Re: Canter Middle School
Date: April 11,2013 Thursday

| am a seventh grade student at Canter Middle School. | am 13 years old and i have two
younger brother and one younger sister. | am writing this letter to strongly request you to keep
Canter open. Here are my reasons:

First, teachers and parents want us to act like grown ups and take responsibilities so
why close Canter.? To me Canter made me grow up and realize that school and grades are
important to me and my future. it also help me be more responsible with our education and what
| do and what | want to do. As we are growing we need to be treated like we should, what 'm
trying to say is if we are 13 or 14 years old we should be treated like 13 or 14 years old not like a
5 year old.if the school board closes Canter then we will have to go back to a elementary school
where we have to line up in lines and be treated like little kids.

My second reason is that the classrooms will be crowded.There will be about 30 or
more students in one classroom and | have been in classes where there are only 25 students
and half of them don't seem to care about their grades and education. | say this because 1| see
people who have a week to do a project or something and they don't do it, but then they say they
care about their grades, but it doesn't seem like it by the way they act. So if half of the class is
lacking then how will teachers be able to teach a classroom with 30 or more students!? Also It
will get hot in the room and still half of the class will be lacking and not doing the work, than the
teachers have to be paying attention to them and take time away from the students who do want
to learn. That doesn't seem fair to the students who actually want to learn!

My third reason is that Canter is a great school! Every teacher cares about us and they
always tell us to do our best. | had family members who went to Canter and | have heard good
things about it so instead of going to any other school | wanted to go there and | did. | have seen
my grades go higher than last year. | was a C's and low B's student but once | got to canter my
grades went to high A's and high B's student. My family was proud once they saw my grades
and they tell me that that's a good school and they like it. Canter is also in a good neighborhood, |
live 5 minutes away from my school, so my mom won't be worrying much. Keep Canter Open!
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Celebrating 60 Years
14945

Q’{H . 3'3$
Officers

President
Anfta Hollins

Vice Presidents
George W. Davis
Timika Hoffman-Zoller

Secretary
Gail Trenberg

Treasurer

Mark Granfors

Directors
Jay Apioserman
Nangy Basirmr
Joy Clendenning
Jane Comiskey
Darryl Cravford
Cantille Hamiftou-Doyle
Allisont Flartman
Patricia Martin
Trich Morse
Gary Ossayaarde
Brenda Sawyer
Jack Suapper
Jack Spicer
Ismail Turay

Programs

Chicago Academic Games League
Commumnity Forums
Condos/Co-ops +
Disabilities ‘Task Force
Friends of Blackstone Library
Hyde Park Garden Fair
Hyde Park Used Book Sale
Nichols Park Advisory Council
Parks Committee

Preservation, Zoning, and
Deveclopment

Schools Committee

Southside Preservation
Action Fund

Transit Task Force
Website and Reporter
WhistleStop/Safety

=

HypEk Parx-Kenwoop CoMmuNrTy CONFERENCE
1525 Hast 53+ Street #907 o Chicago, Tllinois 60615  (773) 288-8343

Email hpkce@aol.com ¢ http:/ /www.hydepatk.org

To: The Chicago Public Schools Board of Education
Barbara Byrd Bennett, Chief Executive Officer, Chicago Publlc Schools
David Vitale, President of the CPS Board of Education
Will Burns, Alderman, 4" ward
Leslie Hairston, Alderman, 57 Ward
Rahm Emanuel, Mayor of Chicago
Barbara Flynn Currie, IHinois State Representative, 257 DIStrICt
Ryan O’Leary, Office of Barbara Flynn Currie
John Price, Burnham Park Network
Michael McGehee, Burnham Park Network
Kwarne Raoul, illinois State Senator

Re: HPKCC's Schools Committee Support for keeping Canter Middle School
Open

April 10, 2013

As a follow-up to the Hyde Park-Kenwood Community Conference’s general
resolution {see attached) to keep all the Chicago Public Schools open, we write
to support keeping, in particular, Canter Middle School, as an‘ongoing school.

We write with the backing and firm determination of parents, students,
teachers and residents in the Hyde Park neighborhood as witnessed at the CPS
community hearing of April 8, 2013, at Kenwood Academy. The testimony of all
those people was profoundly moving and convinced the HPKCC to speak out.

We argue in favor of keeping the Canter Middle School open for the following
reasons:

1. The Canter Middle School has been successful at providing students with a
solid curriculum organized departmentally that prepares students for high
school.

2. The school is not under-performing: The faculty is first-class and highly
prized by its students.

3. Middle school students need this kind of transitional preparatory
experience and the community fought very hard to secure a middie school
in the area.

4. Capital contributions were made to the school via TIF funds.

5. Anumber of familigs are moving into Hyde Park expecting to send their
children there, and a number of families outside the neighhorhood count
on Canter to provide a safe environment for their children.

6. The school, said to be “underutilized” by CPS, could be ex:panded by adding
a sixth grade, thus making it conform to standard middle schools
throughout the country. For example, Shoesmith Schoot, which goes to the
6" grade and feeds into Canter School, is overcrowded, having two trailers
used as classrooms.

7. The students at Canter, their teachers and their administrators, have
formed a community and a bond that has transformed the lives of many
students as they move through their school years.




10.

11

12.

The children going into the fall 2013 seventh grade receiving schools may
not have the structural and curricular support that is as strong as that now
provided by Canter. Students from outside the area may have to attend
schools that have no additional supports. For example, it isn’t enough
providing algebra without the preparation leading up to it, and success in
algebra is critical to success in high school and eventually college.
Specialized teachers in math are essential to this success, not teachers
specialized in another area but doubling as math teachers (and say,
language arts).

To designate the space vacated by Canter to a parent university, while that
may he a good thing to have, is a poor substitute for using the building as a
school.

The University of Chicago has a strong presence in the Canter School
program. This presence should continue as it may not work as well in an
elementary environment.

The students who now attend seventh grade who might have gone to
Kenwood Academy may well decide to leave Hyde Park or its schools, thus
weakening the student body at Kenwood Academy.,

There may be other adverse effects in the larger community or certainly a
sense of [oss in a community that is trying to move ahead.

Piease keep Canter open.

Regards,

Anita R. Hollins
President, Hyde Park-Kenwood Community Conference
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" Officers

President
Anita Holling

Vice President
: " George Davis
- Timika Hoffwian-Zoler

- Secretary
Gail Isenberg

Treasurer
Mark Granfers

© Directors

Jay Anwmerman
 Napg Banm .
Joy Clendenning
- Jane Comisksy
Daryl Cranford
. Michael Dorr
Cbr;/illt Hamilton-Doyle
O Allisen Hartman -
" Patritia Martin
Trish Morse
- Gapy Otsewagrde
- - Breida Saivjer
*Javk Snappir
Jeck Spier -
Timpail 'I}zrqy

G reorge 5. Couigy (mmm.g)

Programs

| Chicago Acadeinic Games Ileague

Commu.nuy Forams
; Condos/ Co-ops +
stabilmw Task Force

- Friends of Blackstone Library

. Hydie Park Garden Fair -

g Hyde Park Used Book Sale
Wichols Park Adwsory Coum:il ’

' Parlcs Committee:
' _I’reserva_uon, Zonmg, and
Dmie]opmmt' :
Schoo!s Comsiittes

Snnths: de. Prest ervation
Acnon Fund.

: ._ Tmns_iffé’sk E_or_ce
‘Website & Reporter
thstl:Stop/ Safcly

HPKCC iaa 501c(3) nonproﬁt
" ingood standmg

'Dated this _ / 4 day of il

Anita Hollins, President -

Hypk Parg-KeNwooD CovmuNiTy CONFERENCE
1525 East 531d Street #907 o Chicago, llinois 60615 & {773) 288-8343
Email hpkec@sol.com e http://www hydepark.org

March 17, 2013

Resolutlon on Deferral of CPS School Closur_es

Hyde Park-Kenwood Communlty Conference -
Drafted by the Schools Commrttee and approved by the Board of Directors

March 2013;

Whereas: The publlc schools in ‘Hyde: Park and Kenwood and i in every
neighborhoad in the City of Chicago are key assets and commumty
centers, and

Whereas We do not want to see sohool bulldlngs abandoned tom down
or repurposed out of publlc use, thus setting back our nelghborhoods and

\Nhereas The teachers admlnlstrators staff teams of volunteers
parents and-various community organizations.and erganized school

~ support groups have, through _tremendous effort helped these schools -

make great strides, and -

Whereas: Children should have the option- of bemg able to, walk to good
public schools in familiar settings without: having to cross lnto danger
zohes or to endure mconvement transport and .

Whereas: The closure and consohdatlon of. schools 88 done in the past
by CPS; eveniin- small batches, has been dlsruptlve for children, famllles
schools and commumtles and has not resulted in the children dlsplaced

golng to schoo]s that are’ better but to schools that are further away, and

Whereas The yearly. threat of closures sets schools and oommunmes ‘

. -against each other and makes it lmpossmle for parents to plan their -
children’s education or for schools to:be’ assured of a stable populatlon for -

long-term planning; and ﬁnally

Whereas We belleve that CPS’s stated goals fgr the c]osures, lncludlng

to reduce building operations costs and to sell assets; are basedon

iinaccurate: assumptions and data, ‘and that closures will be detrimental to -
-families, sohools and nelghborhoods .

Therefore be it: resolved that the: Hyde Park-Kenwood Communlty

‘Conference and its Schools Committee ‘seeks deferral of school c[osmgs
+in our neighborhood and Chicago’ pendmg development of-a'sound and
~equitable plan‘that mcorporates the input and takes!into account the -

needs and concerns of chlldren parents and. communmes

Hyde Park~Kenwood Comrn'f': ‘ P
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2009 7th Grade/2010 2010 7th Grade/2011 2011 7th Grade/2012

8th Grade 8th Grade B8th Grade

“ 7th Grade Year
# 8th Grade Year

Reading Cohort Scores

7th Grade Year 8th Grade Year
2009 7th Grade/2010 8th Grade 72 85
2010 7th Grade/2011 8th Grade 82 85
2011 7th Grade/2012 8th Grade 78 79

Miriam G Canter Middle School
2009-2012




ISAT Math Cohort Trends

2009 7th Grade/2010 2010 7th Grade/2011 2011 7th Grade/2012
8th Grade 8th Grade 8th Grade

% 7th Grade Year

w 8th Grade Year

Math Cohort Scores

7th Grade Year

8th Grade Year

2009 7th Grade/2010 8th Grade 68 68
2010 7th Grade/2011 8th Grade 84 87
2011 7th Grade/2012 8th Grade 74 78

Miriam G Canter Middle School

2009-2012




S5Essentials Qverview

S5Essentials Predicts School Improvement

School improvement is challenging work. Without
strength in multiple areas, schools often struggle fo
improve. Researchers at the University of Chicago
Consortium on Chicago School Research used 20
years of evidence to define five essential
components of organization and climate related to
improving schools. What they found is compelling.
These researchers showed that schools strong on
these Essentials are more likely to:

+ improve student learning and attendance year
after year;

+ graduate students from high school;

» improve student ACT scores;

» get students into college; and

» keep their teachers.

In fact, schools strong on at least 3 out of 5

Essentials are 10 times more likely to improve
student learning.

5Essentials at Canter

Miriam G Canter Middle School completed the CPS
My Voice, My School Survey 2012 in 2012. The
resuits of these surveys at indicate that Canter is
well-organized for improvement.

Each of the Essentials provides a different lens into
the organizational and learning conditions at
Canter and provides guidance on how a school can
organize its work:

gfggg,gubﬁgmﬁhg?ji .

.

@iam G Canter Middle Scﬂggj___)
012-5Essuritials Performance

SUPPORTIVE ... |
EHVIRONMENT s

Very Strong

Strong

Neutral

&5 Weak

B8 Very Weak

Low Response or N/A

Survey Response Rates

Response {Chicago Public
Respondent Rate ~ Schools)
Students 0.0 (74%})
Teachers 79.0% {65%)

Survey results are available to schools if they have at least 8
valid student or teacher responses and if at least 50% of
their students or teachers responded.

Ambitious Instruction: Classes are chaiienging and engaging. Low Response/Not Applicable*
. i Effective Leaders: Principals and teachers implement a shared vision for success. Strong
| Collaborative Teachers: Teachers collaborate to promote professional growth, Strong
| Involved Families: The entire staff builds strong external relationships. Strong

Supportive Environment: The school is safe, demanding, and supportive. Low Response/Not
Applicable

2012 survey results for Miriam G Canter Middle School. Produced at the University of Chicago Urban Education
Institute.
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FaQs and Support

3 "@H‘lam G Canter Middle School 7 4959 S Blackstona Ave Chicaqo, L. 60615

!

i

|

Report Horme SEssentials Overall - WELL-ORGANIZED for improvement

i - b (al In 2012, students and teachers in Chicago Public
T Summary of performance on each essentla Schaols participated in the CPS My Voice, My Schoo!
- - Swrvay 2012, which asked questions about their

Very Strong

Ambltious school’s culture and climate. Mirfam G Canter Middie
Instruction 2:;;3, Schoal’s performance on the 5Essentials (see diagram)

- Waak summearizes the participants’ answers to those survey
Effective Leaders Very Weak questions as they relate to the 5Essentials,

Low Resp Or NfA

Collaborative Survey Response Rates for Canter

Teachers Resgondent Response Rate {CPS)
Students 0.0% {(73.7%)

Involved Families Ll Teachers 79.0%  (65.5%)

SUPPORTIVE

ENVIROHMENT
Supportive ’
Environment

Performance . Trend
SUFes
2011 201z

Abnut the Survay

it IR eIt See Trends Downloads
. View current performance View & compare resuits ; Download reports &

Uownboads : over lime : visualfzations

Miriam G Canter Middle School Comparative Performance  “Essentials Qverall

Compare Canter to the CPS and similar schoals’ average

Not Yet Partially Moderately Orgai Well-Organized

+ Simllar schools

o

What ars these resulls based on?

This school's overall performance is based on the SEssentials shown below. Click the P learn more about each Essential
ana its underlying concepts {measures).

Essential Fssential Performanca
ST Aembibleus Instruction Lot B Law Response/Not
H “t Classes are chalfenging and engaging. Applicable* >

Effective Leaders Strong
Principals and teachers impltement a shared vision

for success.

Collaborative Teachars Strong
Teachers collaborate to promote professional

growth.

involved Pamiliss Strong

The entire staff builds strong external relationships.

’»ﬂ__ Supportive Environment Low Responge/Mot
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5Essentials Overview

S5Essentials Predicts School Improvement

School improvement is challenging work. Without
strength in multiple areas, schools often struggle to
improve. Researchers at the University of Chicago
Consortium on Chicago School Research used 20
years of evidence to define five essential
components of organization and climate related to
improving schools. What they found is compelling.
These researchers showed that schools strong on
these Essentials are more likely to:

* improve student learning and attendance year
after year; ‘

« graduate students from high school;

« improve student ACT scores;

+ get students into college; and

+ keep their teachers.

In fact, schools strong on atleast 3 cut of 5
Essentials are 10 times more likely to improve
student learning.

5Essentials at Harte

Bret Harte Elementary School completed the CPS
My Voice, My School Survey 2012 in 2012, The
results of these surveys at indicate that Harte is
not yet organized for improvement.

Each of the Essentials provides a different lens into
the organizational and learning conditions at Harte
and provides guidance on how a school can
organize its work;

Chicago Public Schools

Bret Harte Elementary School
2012 5Essentials Performance

. SUPPORTIVE .
ENVIRONMENT -

& Strong
Neutral

22 Very Weak

Low Response or N/A

Survey Response Rates

Response {Chicago Public
Respondent Rate Schools)
Students 92.1 (74%)
Teachers 63.2% {65%)

Survey results are available to schools if they have at least 8
valid student or teacher responses and i¥ at least 50% of
their students or teachers responded.

- Ambitious Instruction: Classes are challenging and engaging. Neutral

ffective Leaders: Principals and teachers implement a shared vision for success. Weak
ollaborative Teachers: Teachers collaborate to promate professional growth. Very Weak
' Involved Families: The entire staff builds strong external relationships. Weak

Supportive Environment: The school is safe, demanding, and supportive. Neutraf

2012 survey results for Bret Harle Elementary School. Produced at the University of Chicago Urban Education

Insfifute.
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- » bEssentials Qverplt

Elementary School
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5Essentials Overall - NOT YET ORGAMIZED for improvement

Ambitious
Instruction

Effective Leaders

Collzborative
Teachers

Involvad Farmnilies

Supportive
Environmeant

Al Mansurag

Dowenfoads

N
In 2012, students and teachers in Chicago Public
Schoois pariicipated in the CPS My Voice, My School
Survey Z012, which askad guestions about their

g;r:n:trong school's culture and climate. Bret Harte Elementary
Nautral School’s performance on the SEssentfals (see diagram)
Weak summarizes the participants’ answers to those survey
Very Weak questions as they relate to the S5Essentials,

Law Resp Or NfA
Survey Response Rates for Harte

Respondent Response Rate (CPS)
Students 92.i% {73.7%})
S Teachers 63.2% {65.5%)
SUPPORTEVE
EHVERONMENT -
Performance Trend
sl
2ot 2012
i : See Trends Downioads
Yiew current parformance Vigw & compare resulls Downlgad reporis &
aver time visualizations
Bret Harte Elementary School Comparative Performance o ssentials Overall
Compare Harte to the CPS and similar schools’ average
Partiall Well-Organized

Not Yet

Moderately

What are these results based on?

This school's overall performance is based on the SEssentials shown below. Click the > to learn more about each Essential
and its underlying concepts (measures).

Egsential Essentlal Performance

Ambitious Testraction Neutraf

Classes are challenging and engaging.

Effective Leadars Weak

Principals and teachers implement a shared vision for >

sUCCess,

Collaborative Teachers Very

Teachers collaborate to promote professional growth. Weak >

Involvad Familieg Weak

The entire staff bullds strong external relationships, >
Y Bupporiive Environaent Neutral




5Essentials Overview
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S5Essentials Predicts School Improvement

School improvement is challenging work. Without
strength in multiple areas, schools often struggle to
improve. Researchers at the University of Chicago
Consortium on Chicago School Research used 20

. years of evidence to define five essential

components of organization and climate related to
improving schools. What they found is compeilling.
These researchers showed that schools strong on
these Essentials are more likely to:

+ improve student learning and attendance year
after year,

graduate students from high school;

improve student ACT scores;

get students into cellege; and

keep their teachers.

In fact, schools strong on at least 3 out of 5
Essentials are 10 times more likely to improve
student learning.

SEssentials at Ray

William H Ray Elementary School completed the
CPS My Voice, My School Survey 2012 in 2012.
The results of these surveys at indicate that Ray
has low response,

Each of the Essentials provides a different lens into
the organizational and learning conditions at Ray
and provides guidance on how a school can
organize its work:

Chicago Public Schools

William H Ray Elementary School
2012 5Essentials Performance

'EFFECTIVE | COLLABORATIVE .
- TEACHERS .

'LEADERS L

INSTRUCTION

SUPPORTIVE * = ' INVOLVED -
o rabmaEs

ENVIRONMENT -

Very Strong
Strong
Neutrat
 Weak
i Very Weak
' Low Response or N/A

Survey Response Rates

Response {Chicago Public
Respondent Rate Schoois)
Students 0.0 (74%)
Teachers 27.8% (65%)

Survey resuits are available to schools if they have at least 8
valid student or teacher responses and if at least 50% of
their students or teachers responded.

Ambitious Instruction: Ciasses are challenging and engaging. Low Response/Not Applicable
Effective Leaders: Principals and teachers implement a shared vision for success. Low Response/

Not Applicable

Collaborative Teachers: Teachers collaborate to promote professional growth. Low Response/Not

Applicable

Involved Families: The entire staff builds strong external relationships. Low Response/Not

Applicable

Supportive Environment: The school is safe, demanding, and supportive. Low Response/Not

Applicable

2012 survey results for William H Ray Elementary School. Produced at the University of Chicago Urban Education

Institute.




- "niversity of Chicago Charter - Carter G Woodson

- > 5Essentials Overall
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aAmbitious
Instructicn

Effective Leaders

Collaberative
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Supportive
Environmeant

Al Measures

Diowininads
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5Essentials Overall ~ N MIZED for improvement
In 2012, students and teachers in Chicago Public
Schools participated in the CPS My Voice, My School
Survey 2012, which asked questions about their

;frr:nztm”g school’s culture and climate. University of Chicago
fautral Chaster - Carter G Woodson’s performance on the

Weak SEssentials (see diagram) summarizes the participants’

Very Weak answers to those survey guestions as they relate to the
Low Resp Or N/A SEssentials,

Survey Response Rates for UCCS -

Woodson
Respondent Response Rate {CPS)
Students 57.4% (73.7%)
Teachars 73.1% (65.5%)
Performance Trend
oz ma—p
2011 2012
Expslors Padormanoes See Tronds Downloads

View & cornpare results
over time

Download repor

Yiew current performance Jowioa
visuatizations

University of Chicago Charter - Carter G Woodson Comparative Performance on
5Essentials Overall

Compare UCCS - Woodsen to the CPS and simitar schools' average

Not Yet

Partially well-Organized

Organized

Moderately

> Similar schools

What are these resulis based on?

This school's overall perfermance is based on the SEssentials shown balow, Click the 2 to tearn more about each Fssential
and its_underlying concepts (measures).

£zsantial Cssential Performance

Aimibitious Instreciion Weak
Ciasses are chailenging and engaging.

Effsctive Leaders Very
Principals and teachers implement a shared vision for Weal
5UCCESS,

Collaborative Teachars Weak
Teachers collaborate to proimeta professional growth.

Invelved Famiiies Weak

The entire staff builds strong external relationships.

tegin

[Risin

EAG: and Support
4444 5 Evans Ave Chicago, IL 60653
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< Iniversity of Chicago Charter - Woodlawn 6420 5 University Ave Chicago, Tt 60637

j
repot Home - bEssentials Overall - PARTIALLY ORGANIZED for improvement

i s p ; N el In 2012, students and teachers in Chicago Public
= Summary of performance cn each essentia Schools participated in the CPS My Voice, My Schoof
Survey 2012, which asked guestions about thelr

Ambitious ;flzns"o”g school's culture and climate. University of Chicago

Instruction Neutrgl Charter - Woodlawn’s performance on the 5Essentials
Weak {see diagram) summarizas the participants’ answers to

Effective Leaders very Weak those survey guestions as they relate to the SFssentials.

Low Resp Or N/A

Collaborative Survey Response Rates for UCCS -

Teachers Woodlawn
: Respondent Response Rate (cPs)
13 ik R B o
nvolved Families SUPPORTIVE . Students 62.0% (73.7%)
- EMVIRONMENT Teachers 91.5%  (65.5%)
Supportive G
_Environment
i Performance Trend
Al Megsures ‘ oA
201y 2612
About the Sor
Expio Fluara Ses Trends i Downloads
View crrrent performance View & compare results - Downlead reports &

Deownloads : over time visualizations

University of Chicago Charter - Woodlawn Comparative Performance on 5Essentials
Overall

Compare UCCS - Woodlawn to the CPS and simifar schools' average

Not Yet Partiall

Moderately Organized Well-Organized

Similar schools =

7", cps
o S/

What ars these results based on?

This school's everall performance is based on the SEssentials shown below, Click the ) to learn more about each Essential
. and its underlylng concepts {measures).

Essential Essential Performance
Ambiisus Instructios Strong
Classes are challenging and engaging. >
Effective Leadurs Weak
. Principals and teachers imglement a shared vision for success,
Coliaborative Teachars Weak
Teachers collaborate to promote professionat growth. !
Invalved Pamilias MNeutral

The entire staff builds strong external relationships.




As the school social worker I am here to talk about the
importance of relationships, as many of our students have
articulated better than myself throughout all of the hearings. It
is well documented that we can not accomplish academic goals
without purposeful and thoughtful focus on social development.
Middle school children are fiercely independent, yet still reach
out for meaningful relationships with adults, revealing emotional
vulnerability, yet extremely self-protective. The early
adolescent years worry us as adults, but these children also
astonishes as to what they can accomplish, and how fiercely
they are willing to fight for what they believe-whether positive
or negative. Without the strong supportive adult relationships in
their lives, the quickly positive choices and gains can turn into
negative decisions. Here at Canter we have seen academic gains
by every and each student. We have seen students come to us
sharing worries about friends, that at times have led us to even
call across states to inform other districts that one of their
students 1s “cutting and is suicidal”. This trusting relationships
have allowed us to stop fights from occurring, curtailed violent
reactions to situations, and kept our school community safe. It

is not metal detectors that keep kids safe! It is caring 7Z s
relationships with adults. Caring relationships take time to
develop, and are not transferable to welcoming schools. Please
consider these facts when you make your decision!

Pessie B tsopatos
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JOHN MARSHALL LAW SCHOOL

315 South Plymouth Court Chicago, Winols 60604 wwwjmis.edu
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April 16, 2013

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

Almost a year ago I was hit & knocked to the ground at 9:00 am in the cross walk at Ray School only
doors from my residence on 56th Street. An SUV en route to Ray didn't stop while making a turn onto
Kimbark in the front of the school. The same vehicle didn't stop when it illegally entered 56th St from the
Kimbark Alley. Every morning dozens of vehicles bringing students to Ray break the law in this manner.

I was advised to sue the City & CPS to make you take seriously the failure to provide crossing guards and
issue instructions to parents & other drivers delivering students to Ray each morning, Instead 1 opted to
work to address these issues with the proper authorities. '

Nothing has been done to better these safety and other quality of life issues associated with Ray. Despite
the efforts of the Alderman, The Southeast Chicago Commission and others the CPD has not helped
remedy these issues by issuing tickets to law-breaking vehicles. So, maybe it’s time for a lawsuit?

In a city so desperate for revenue, that tickets are written for parking 13" off the curb on 56th St., why
wouldn't this omnipresent source of revenue be tapped and banked? After all, moving violations are
expensive and would add real dough to the city’s coffers.

The problems also include unacceptable loud rally music most mornings, littering, honking & general
obnoxious behavior in a neighborhood that has always been considered a dignified & safe residential
environment on the troubled Southside. The rally music exceeds the noise limits stipulated in the Chicago
Environmental Noise Ordinance.

Now we are faced with the advent of middle school students from cutside the immediate neighborhood if
you close Canter & send them to Ray from 1-1/2 miles away. This will heighten the issues we already
endure and now we will be forced to deal with more serious issues like gangs and hangers-on that
students of this older (and more susceptible) group may attract.

I




Therefore,  urge you to support Alderman Leslie Hairston's recommendations to keep Canter open or
provide a more thoughtful phase out plan. I demand that you provide resources (crossing guard, formal
drop off/pick up plan) that ensures the safety of the students alrcady attending Ray School and respects
the rights of the neighbors to live safely, peacefully & quietly in our houses.

Thank you,

Todd Schwebel

1221 E. 56th Street



